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Weekly Thought
"It is not the job of the

press in a free society to say
sweet things about people who
wield power in government."

—Senator Alan Cranston
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Rost Anything

At A Vance

- 7.1&•etail -

Everybody seems to have
something to say about the
weather lately. Most of us
are complaining, for all the
good it is going to do us.
With rain one day and freez-
ing temperatures the next, a
lot of folks are already wish-
ing that summer was back
again. Many folks took ad-
vantage of the sunshine last
Sunday and went for a drive
or made one last effort to do
just a little more outside work
around their houses in an ef-
fort to beat "Old Man Win-
ter."

* *

The firemen were out Sun-
day, taking advantage of the
nice weather to get an early
start on installing the town's
Christmas decorations. Can't
blame them a bit for taking
adva .tage of the weather

while they may, hanging lights
and such in freezing rain or

snow is a job nobody wants

to do.

* * *

Hunting season seems to

have gotten off to a busy start

for many people around here.

Too bad all of our local
"sportsmen" don't concentrate
on the wild game, some ap-

pear to prefer target shoot-

ing instead. Shooting out
headlights on moving cars may

be a challenge for a self-pro-
claimed marksman, but it's

darned dangerous sport. Too

bad, too, as it tends to make

non-hunters a little more

jumpy and crabby when the

real sportsman shows up. This

is the kind of thing the anti-

gun people use when they say
it's not safe for people to

have guns. If this kind of ac-
tivity keeps up around here,

I'm going to have to agree

with them.*

* * *

I'm still not used to the
time change; having darkness

settle down before supper is
a bit unsettling. I understand
that in some areas of the
country, folks just go to work
an hour earlier, thereby get-
ting off earlier while there is
still daylight. That's the hu-
man animal for you, we in-
vent the clock and figure out
a way to measure time, then

we figure out ways to circum-
vent our own invention.

* * *

I see where a couple of our
residents received sentences
the other day in Hagerstown
after they had pleaded guilty
to drug charges. The charges
were more than a year old,
which says something, either
about haw slow our court sys-

tem is, or how to "get charg-

ed now and pay later".
* * *

By now everybody knows

that the only areas President
Nixon didn't carry in the elec-

tion were Massachusettes and

the District of Columbia.
Massachusettes doesn't bother

me too much, but I can't help
wondering what happened in

D. C. Maybe those folks know
something the rest of us don't

know?

Postal Zip Column
Our office will be closed on

Thursday, November 23, in ob-
servance of Thanksgiving Day.

However, there will be a
dispatch and receipt of mail,
in the morning only. Also,
the box lobby will be open
from 6 a.m. to 6 p.m.

There will be no rural de-
livery service on this day.

George E. Rosensteel, pm.

Sodality Sponsors

Game Night
The Sodality of St. Joseph's

Church will sponsor a "Christ-
nias-Gift Game Night" at St.
Euphemia's Hall on Monday,
November 27, at 8 p.m. Re-
freshments consisting of hot

dog and barbecue sandwiches,
cake, candy and coffee, will be
on sale. All Sodality mem-

bers are asked for donations
of prizes, and food for the
refreshments. They may be
left at St. Joseph's Rectory
at anytime. Pick-up can be I
arranged by calling Mrs. Bet- I
ty Lupinski or Mrs. Janet
Newcomer.
A raffle of a beautiful

afghan and an electric carv-
ing knife will be drawn at the
evening of games.

Area Deaths
HENRY G. HOKE
Henry G. Hoke, 89, Fair-

field R1, died at 10:25 p.m.
Saturday at home. He had
been in failing health for sev-
eral years.
He was born in Fairfield,

son of the late Jacob and Mary
(Keilholtz) Hoke. His early
life was spent in the Fair-
field and Emmitsburg area.
Following marriage, he and
Mrs. Hoke, the former Lulu
K. Gall, moved to the mid-
west where they operated
farms in Illinois and Iowa for
a number of years. The fam-
ily returned to Emmitsburg
in 1924 and since that time
Mr. Hoke had operated a saw-
mill in the local area. He had
lived at Fairfield R1 residence
since 1944.
His wife died in March, 1958.
He was a member of Incar-

nation United Church of
Christ and Tyrian Lodge 205,
AF&AM of Emmitsburg. He
is survived by a daughter, Mrs.
Mary Catherine Staub, Balti-
more; three sons, Lloyd Hoke,
Thurmont; Charles Hoke, El
Dorado, Ark.; Harold Hoke,
Emmitsburg; 11 grandchil-
dren; 21 great-grandchildren;
three great - great - grandchil-
dren; and two sisters, Miss
Lillie Hoke and Miss Lottie
Hoke, both guests at the
Homewood Church Home of
Williamsport, Md.
Funeral services were held

Tuesday at 2 p.m. from the
Grove Funeral Home, Waynes-
boro, with the Rev. John C.
Chatlos officiating. Interment
was in Green Hills Cemetery,
Waynesboro. Masonic Rites
were conducted at the grave-
ide by members of the Tyrian
Lodge.

GEORGE B. REYNOLDS

George B. Reynolds, 58, died
last Thursday at his home in
Pomeroy, Wash. He was a
former resident of Emmits-
burg, a graduate of Emmits-
burg High School, and a son
of the late Charles L. and
Mary C. (Humerick) Reynolds.
He was a retired member of

the Army Corps ftf Engineers.
His only survivors are cousins
living in Emmitsburg.
Funeral services were held

Tuesday morning at 10 o'clock
at the Wilson Funeral Home,
Emmitsburg, with Rev. Fr. Jo-
seph Sannino, celebrant. In-
terment was in the new St.
Joseph's Cemetery, Emmits-

burg.

Completes Legal

Secretarial Course

Josephine Haley

Miss Josephine Haley,
granddaughter of Edith M. Ha-
ley and the late Joseph M.
Haley, Emmitsburg, completed
her studies at the National
Legal Secretarial School, Hag-
erstown, Md. on November 10.

Miss Haley received her di-
ploma in the Legal Secretar-
ial Course. She completed
courses in the secretarial sci-
ences as well as training in
the terminology of the legal
profession and such basic le-
gal couses as legal research,
legal secretarial practice, le-
gal dictation and transcription,
legal typing, and business law.

Graduates of the School are
prepared to work as secretar-
ies to attorneys, law firms,
government legal departments,

both State and Federal, and in

the legal departments of in-
dustry. Miss Haley gradu-

ated from St. Joseph's High
School in 1971.

Food Sale
St. Anthony's Shrine will

hold a Food and Rummage sale
in the church hall, Saturday,
November 18, beginning at 1
p.m. Everyone is most cordial-
ly invited to attend.

Better newspapers make a
better world.

Fall Bazaar
Is Great Success
Due to illness, the Ceram-

ics Class will not convene at
the Senior Citizens Center un-
til after Christmas. Notice
concerning the class will be
announced.

The annual Fall Bazaar at
the Center, by the Emmits-
burg Senior Citizens Club, on
Sat., Nov. 11, was a decided
success. A very satisfactory
sum was turned over to Allen
Bouey, treasurer.

Among the various prizes
won were: Door Prize, the
afghan, Mrs. Helen McNair;
Cake, Sister Margaret Ann;
Child's Snowsuit, Nick Abati-
tarro; Blanket, Nora Wetzel;
Wall Plaque, Edith Kelly; Soft
Drinks, Mrs. Carter and Mrs.
McCarthy.

All-in-all, the affair was
one of the best bazaars held.
Many thanks are due those

members who worked so hard
and faithfully to make the
event successful. Among the
donors were: Mr. Crouse, Don
Bowne, Mrs. G. Roger, Emmit
House of Beauty, Gene Myers
and others whose names were
not available. Fifty dollars in
money donations, among them
Pat Ott. The names of others
were not reported.
There will be a regular

meeting of the Board on Mon-
day, Nov. 20 at 1:30 p.m.
On Tuesday, Nov. 21, at

7:30 p.m., the regular month-
ly meeting of the Senior Citi-
zens Club will be held at the
Center with slides of Sister
Anna Mae's trip to Europe, be-
ing shown. Come, enjoy a
pleasant treat and a general
rejoicing over the successful
Bazaar.

Squires To Install

Officers Friday
The newly organized Co-

lumbian Square Circle to the
Knights of Columbus, will hold
their investiture service and
installs the officers Friday eve-
ning, November 17 at 8:00
p.m. in the Council chambers
of Brute Council 1860, Em-
mitsburg.

All boys are urged to ar-
rive at the home by 7:30, with
the materials required for the
investiture.
Parents and friends are in-

vited as are members of Bru-
te Council. Following the
ceremony refreshments will be
served.

Letter To The Editor
Editor, Emmitsburg Chronicle:

I was very happy to read
the letter which appeared in
last week's Chronicle written
by Jack Crumlish. However, I
was disappointed with your in-
troduction which stated, "The
following letter, received by
James Kittinger, may be of
some interest to Emmitsburg
residents." Now of course his
letter would be of interest to
Emmitsburg residents, not
"may be" and not "some". I
am sure that every adult in
Emmitsburg is delighted to
learn that an individual, long
since moved from the area,
has many fond memories mo-
tivating him to contribute to

the Vigilant Hose Company

Fund Drive.
I think it would have been

more appropriate to say to

Mr. Crumlish, "It was very

kind of you to contribute to

the current Vigilant Hose

Company Fund Drive even

though you no longer live in

Emmitsburg. We want you to

know that you are always

welcome here and hope that

you can stop by often to visit

your remaining friends and
relatives. Since we are cer-
tain that all the people of Em-
mitsburg would be interested
in your letter we are publish-
ing it in the Chronicle."

Sincerely yours,
Donald V. Joy
(formerly of Emmits-
burg)
178 David Ave.
Westminster, Md.

P.5.—Incidentally, I visit Em-
mitsburg so often that my
wife thinks there's a hidden
gold mine there.

Ladies Of Brute

Sponsor Food Sale
The Ladies of Brute will

sponsor a Pre - Thanksgiving
baked goods sale on Saturday
evening, November 18, and on
Sunday morning, November
19, after Masses at St. Jos-
eph's Church. All members
are asked to make items for
the sale, especially pies, to
help make the sale a success.

'Margaret Eiker Weds Thomas Snyder
In Ceremony At St. Joseph's Church

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Snyder

Miss Margaret Lee Eiker
became the bride of Thomas
Shannon Snyder in an after-
noon ceremony on October 28
at St. Joseph's Catholic
Church, Emmitsburg.

The bride is the daughter of
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Eiker,
116 S. Seton Ave., Emmits-
burg. The groom's parents
are Mr. and Mrs. Daniel S.
Snyder, 1011 S. Cameron St.,
Winchester, Va. Rev. James
T. Twomey, C.M., performed
the double ring ceremony with
Mrs. Beverly Adams presid-
ing at the organ.

Given in marriage by her
father, the bride chose a full
length gown of white chiffon
over taffeta, featuring an em-
pire waist and long
full sleeves accented with wide
lace. Her full chapel length
train was trimmed with mat-
ching lace. She chose a short
veil attached to a band of
similar lace and white ribbon.
Miss Frances E. Bacon, Tan-

eytown, was maid of honor.
She was attired in a yellow
and white floor length gown
with long full sleeves trim-
med with yellow velvet. Her
shoulder length veil was of
yellow chiffon with velvet rib-
bon. She carried a colonial
bouquet of mint green daisies
and yellow streamers. Miss

Valerie McCleaf, Emmitsburg,
was bridesmaid. Her gown
and veil were similar to the
maid of honor's but in green
and she carried yellow daisies
with green streamers.

Miss Patricia J. Fox, Buck-
eystown, niece of the bride,
was the flower girl. She wore
a dress featuring a white bo-
dice and pink, yellow and
green full skirt. She carried
a basket of green and white
daisies with matching stream-
ers.
Mr. Charles Mauk, Winches-

ter, Va., served as best man.
Ushering was Mr. Toby Whet-
zel also of Winchester. Mast-
er Robert A. Eiker, Emmits-
burg, nephew of the bride,
was ringbearer.

A reception followed at the
home of the bride.
Mrs. Snyder is a 1971 grad-

uate of St. Joseph's H igh
School and is employed as a
creditor by the National Geo-
graphic Society, Gaithersburg,
Maryland.
Mr. Snyder, a 1972 gradu-

ate of John Handly High
School is employed by Capital
Records, Inc., Winchester, Va.
Following a wedding trip to

Gatlinburg, Tenn., the couple
is at home at 1011 S. Camer-
on St., Winchester, Va.

Local High School Students Join

SOUL Group; Pledge To Help Others
At a general assembly on

Wednesday at St. Joseph's
High School, nine students
were enrolled as members of
SOUL and pledged "to help
all those who cannot help
themselves: the elderly, the
handicapped, the unborn."

Clara J. Tyler, a member of
the SOUL group at St. Joseph
College, presented member-
ship cards to Marcella Nus-
baum, Colleen Devlin, Joan
Muir, Camille Lunny, Wanda
Warthen, Jane Sigler, Joanne
Strohm, Elizabeth Lunny, and
to Jeanette Thomas, who re-
cited the pledge.

Miss Thomas president, told
the student body that the pur-
pose of the assembly was to
show respect for life, in par-
ticular to stimulate thinking
about the life of the unborn
and the life of the poor. A
film on Poverty in Rural
American was shown.
The local high school's SOUL

(Save Our Unwanted Life)
group is part of a grass-roots
movement with other Right-
To-Life groups springing upolence.

all over the country. They
have now united into a larger
group, the National Youth
Pro - Life Coalition, better
known as UYPLC. The sym-
bol of the group is the wheel,
an ancient symbol of human
life, a continuum from con-
ception. The eight spokes rep-
resent characteristics of the
people who belong: Care,
concern, hard work, knowledge,
love, respect, understanding,
the individual.

University, college and high
school students in more than
30 states belong to the na-
tional coalition. Their creed:
a reverence for life, particular-
ly the life of the weak, the
sick, the aged, the mentally
retarded, the poor and the un-
born.
They also believe it is vital

to speak out on an issue of
major concern today, the right
to life of the unborn. The
NYPLC favors no political
party or religion and affirms
their actions are consistent

principle of non-vi-with the

High noon, Sat., Nov. 11, 1972—Emmitsburg, Md.—
Francis Brewer pushed George L. Danner, Jr., one time
around Center Square in a wheelbarrow, as a result of an
election bet made earlier this Summer.

SINGLE COPY 10c

Construction On
New Area Schools
A milestone in school con-

struction in Frederick Coun-
ty will be marked today when
ground breaking ceremonies
will be held simultaneously in
two different areas for elemen-
tary schools which will use
the same plans and be con-
structed by the- same contract-
or.

The architectural firm of
K/M Associates, Inc., of Elk-
hart, Indiana, planned both
schools and both will be con-
structed by Demory Brothers
of Gaithersburg. Monocacy
Elementary School will replace
the present Walkersville Ele-
mentary School and the new
Middletown Elementary School
will replace the present facili-
ty there. In each case the ele-
mentary school is part of an
educational complex which in-
volves construction of a new
high school and the conver-
sion of an existing high school
to middle school use. Changes
in school districting resulting
from construction of the new
facilities will be announced
later.

Representatives of the com-
munities involved the Board
of County Commissioners,
Board of Education and ad-
ministrative staff, as well as
representatives of the archi-
tect and builder took part in
the brief ceremonies. The site
ofthe Monocacy ceremony is on
Route 194, south of and ad-
jacent to the carnival grounds
of the Walkersville Fire Co.
The Middletown school is lo-
cated on the campus of the
present high school.

Mounties Seek

Fourth Victory
Mount Saint Mary's College

will seek its fourth straight
Mason-Dixon Conference cross
country championship this Sat-
urday when it hosts the 31st
annual championship meet at
Emmitsburg. Approximately
84 runners from 12 confer-
ence schools will be competing
across the Mount's 6.2 mile
barrier course.

Leading the field of con-
tenders for individual honors
will be Mount Saint Mary's
own Gordon Oliver, the 18-
year-old freshman wizard who
just last weekend placed 9th
nationally at the National Col-
legiate Athletic Association's
1972 Cross Country champion-
ships in Wheaton, Ill. Pre-
senting threats to Oliver will
be the conference defending
champ, Bill Warner, a soph-
omore from Roanoke College
in Virginia, and the Mount's
Chet Bieganski, who holds the
course record at 26:13. Doug
Coleman of Bridgewater and
Catholic University's Jim
Blackburn will also challenge
in a meet that may see rec-
ords crumble.

Mountie coach, Frank Zar-

nowski, of York, Pa., noted

that Oliver has not been de-

feated in dual meet competi-

tion at the Mount but said

that he intends to add the

running strength of seniors

Steve Hanlon and Tom Cur-

ley, sophomore Ben Amoss,

and freshmen, Jim Draper and

Bill Knapp to the Oliver-Bieg-

anski duo in the Mount's ef-

fort to outrun the eleven oth-

er colleges.
Other schools competing in

the 2:00 p.m. meet will include

Johns Hopkins, Towson State,

University of Maryland Bal-

timore County, Washington

College, George Mason, Gal-

la udet and Western Maryland.

Book On Apollo

17 Available
A chapter in history comes

to a close December 7 with the
blast-off of Apollo 17.
NASA has published a ful-

ly illustrated 100 page book-
let on this last Apollo mis-
sion, titled "On the Moon With
Apollo 17." It's designed as a
guide for the television view-
er and follows the mission
from takeoff to splashdown.
It will also make an excellent
memento of this occasion.
The book is on sale by the

U. S. Government Printing Of-
fice and can be ordered by
sending a check or money or-

der for $1.00 to the Super-

itendent of Documents, Box

1821, Washington, D. C. 20013.

Checks or money orders should

be made payable to the Sup-

erintendent of Documents.
Orders received by Novem-

ber 30 will be mailed before

the launch.

Newspapers are important
in people's lives every day.

K. Of C. Plans

Special Mass
Brute Council 1860, Knights

of Columbus, will hold its an-
nual commemorative service
and Mass for the deceased
members of the Council on
Monday, November 20, begin-
ning at 7:30 p.m. in the coun-
cil home with Rev. Carl J.
Fives celebrating the Mass.
Wives and families of de-

ceased members have been in-
vited to attend. Members and
their wives are urged to at-
tend this service in remem-
bering the departed brothers.
There will be no business

meeting on this evening. How-
ever, an admissions degree will
be held following the Mass.
Three new members, Rev. Jos-
eph Sannino, Walter Topper,
and John T. Ott, will be given
the degree.

Refreshments will be served
following the degree and ev-
eryone is invited to stay.
Grand Knight Gorge L. Dan-

ner reported that the officers
will hold a meeting at 7:30
p.m. on Thursday, November
16.

Church Council

Has Assembly
St. Joseph High School, Em-

mitsburg, was the venue on
Tuesday, November 14, for
the seventh annual assembly
of the Emmitsburg Council of
Churches. Elias Lutheran
Church St. Joseph's Roman
Catholic Church, Incarnation
United Church of Christ, Trin-
ity and Tom's Creek United
Methodist Churches and the

I Emmitsburg United Presbyter-
ion Church are the participat-
ing churches in the Council.

In his report to the assemb-
ly, the Rev. W. Ronald Fear-
er, observed that the spirit
of ecumenical co-operation and
the work of the council has
drawn very favorable com-
ments from those who visit
the churches in the communi-
ty. The Council has the con-
cerns of both church and com-
munity in mind as it seeks to
present its p—grams. Pastoi
Fearer called for an even
greater effort on the part of
the church membership to par-
ticipate in the administration
and program work of the
council. He felt that it was
important that the mission of
the Church in the Emmitsburg
community be channelled thru

the Council calling this the
only effective way for the
Christian community to make

the best use of its time and

resources.

Reports were also received
from the other committees of
the Council: Parish Educa-
tion, Social Ministry and Wor-
ship. The Education Commit-
tee reported that while the
Vacation Church School pro-

gram during the summer was

most successful there was

room for concern over the

Week-Day Church School pro-

gram where attendance this

year has fallen from 60 dur-

ing 1971-72 to 30 in the 1972-

73 enrollment.

Plans were announced at

the assembly for the partici-
pation of the Council in "Key

73", a nationwide program

calling for commitment to the
Christian way of life. This
evangelistic and renewal pro-

gram will involve the Council

and its member churches in a

call to prayer, a series of year

long short term studies and
courses on the Bible and an
attempt to reach young peo-

ple through participation in a

coffee house ministry given

the name of the House of Sha-

lom.

Following the report of the
nominations committee those

currently holding office in the

Council were re-elected for a

one year term. They are: the

Rev. W. Ronald Fearer, pres-

ident; Mrs. Joyce Grinder,

vice president; Miss Betty

Jane Koontz, secretary; and

Mr. D. Fred Wolfe, treasurer.

These officers will be in-

stalled during the Thanksgiv-
ing Day Service, sponsored

by the Council, at Incarnation
United Church of Christ. The
Service will commence at 10
a.m.

Firemen Host

Shooting Match
The Vigilant Hose Co. will

hold a shooting match this
Sunday at Stouter's Meadow,
south of town, beginning at
1 p.m. 12 ga. shotguns will
be used and shells furnished.
Refreshments will be on sale.

TOWN ASSURED
OF NEW SCHOOL
According to T. Meade Fel-

ton, of the Board of Educa-
tion, the new Emmitsburg
School can be considered an
accomplished fact. The bud-
get has been approved and
the architect is finishing the
working drawings. The archi-
tect's drawings should be com-
pleted by the end of Novem-
ber, after which they will be
submitted to the Board of Ed-
ucation and the Inter-Agency
for final approval. Accord-
ing to Mr. Felton, the draw-
ings will be approved, with
only minor details being chang-
ed, if any change is necessary.

Mr. Felton noted that al-
though it would probably be
possible to ask for bids before
Christmas, this will probably
not be done until the first of
January, when bidding con-
ditions are more favorable.

After the bids are in and
one is accepted, it is only a
matter of getting construction
going and finished.
Mr. Felton stated that from

this point on work on the
school is of a routine nature,
and no major obstacles to the
con struction of the new school
are expected.

Area Worship

Service Planned
Thanksgiving Day comes

each year as a time to sit
back for a moment and to
think on those things for
which we can give thanks. The
churches of Emmitsburg be-
lieve that it is important that
on this great national day we
should do as the pilgrim fath-
ers did and take this oppor-
tunity to give thanks to God
for his goodness over the past
year.
The Emmitsburg Communi-

ty Thanksgiving Day worship
service will, this year, be held
in Incarnation United Church
of Christ. The service will be-
gin at 10 a.m. and the sermon
will be preached by the pastor
of the Emmitsburg United
Presbyterian Church, the Rev.
Eugene R. Ackerman. The ser-
mon subject will be, "The
Heart's Grateful Attitude."
As the sponsors for the ser-

vice, the Emmitsburg Council
of Churches asks that we also
show our thanks by contrib-
uting, through a special offer-
ing, to the financial needs of
the Emmitsburg Community
Fund. This fund seeks to
serve those in need of emerg-
ency help as a service to and
from the community. Your
generous support would be
greatly appreciated by the
group that operates the fund
on your behalf. Those who
operate the fund represent
each of the various communi-
ty organizations in Emmits-
burg.
One other feature of the

Thanksgiving Day service will
be the installation of the of-
ficers who will make up the
leadership of the Council of
Churches for 1973.

Hospital Report
Admitted
Mrs. Carl Angleberger, Em-

mitsburg.
Wilson Glass, Taneytown,

R2.
Mrs. Francis Hobbs, Em-

mitsburg.
Bobby Short, Fairfield R2.
Arnold Cantley, Fairfield.
Harry Wantz, Emmitsburg.
Mrs. Judith Larsen, Emmits-

burg R2.
E. Lance McCleaf, Fair-

field Rl.

Discharged
Infant daughter of Mr. and

Mrs. S. R. Weatherly, Fair-
field.
George Eckenrode, Ro ck y

Ridge.
John Reese, Fairfield Rl.
William Faulkner, Emmits.

burg R2.
J. Donald Stoner, Emmits-

burg.
Anthony Andrew, Emmits-

burg Rl.
Mrs. Daniel Shindledecker,

Emmitsburg Rl.
Mrs. Sarah Weikert, Fair-

field.
Mrs. Roy Willard, Ro ck y

Ridge.

Births
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Val-

entine, Emmitsburg, son, Fri-
day.

NOTICE!
Because of the Thanksgiv-

ing holiday, the Chronicle
will be published on Wednes-
day, Nov. 22 next week.
Deadline for advertising,
letters and news articles
will be Monday, Nov. 20.
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Mount Elects

New Trustee
Monsignor Francis P. Mc-

Nelis, rector of Our Lady of
Go od Counsel Church in
Southampton, Pa., has been
elected to Mount Saint Mary's
College Board of Trustees. He
succeeds Monsignor Oliver D.
Keefer of Pittsburgh, whose
term expired this year. Msgr.
McNelis' term will extend to
1979.

Monsignor McNelis was or-
dained from Mount Saint
Mary's Seminary in 1932. He
served on the Mount faculty
from 1937 to 1943 as dean of
men, and as dean of studies
from 1946 to 1949. He was
also awarded an honorary Doc-
torate of Laws degree during
Commencement exercises in
1970.
The 19-member Board, com-

prised of nine clergy and nine
laymen plus the Archbishop
of Baltimore, is headed by
Bishop Edward J. Herrmann
of Washington, D. C.

VFW AMBULANCE
The following were trans-

ported to the Warner Hospit-
al, Gettysburg, this week in
the VFW ambulance: Lottie
C. Cool, R2, Fairfield; Mrs.
Mary Hemler, Taneytown; and
Mrs. Rachael Shindledecker,
Rl. Loretta H. O'Toole, R1,
was taken to the Bethesda
Naval Hospital, and Mrs. Dor-
othy MacPherson, Taneytown,
to the Carroll County Gener-
al Hospital in the vehicle.
Drivers were Larry Little, Leo
M. Boyle, Jack Hoke, David
Copenhaver, and Sam Cool.

"Censorship reflects a soci-

ety's lack of confidence in it-
self." —Justice Potter Stewart

FCC Appoints New

Career Counselor
Frederick Community Col-

lege President, Dr. Lewis W.
Stephens, announces the ap-
pointment of Noreen Lyne as
Career Education Counselor.

Miss Lyne, a native of New
York City, received a B.A. in
Sociology from Queens Col-
lege, New York City, and a
master's degree in Counseling
from the University of Mary-
land.

Miss Lyne will deal primar-
ily with placing students in
part-time and full-time jobs,
as well as providing students
with current information about
employment opportunities in
Frederick County.
Before joining FCC's staff,

she was employed as a Per-

sonnel Management specialist

for the U. S. Secret Service

where she assisted in the de-

velopment and revisement of

personnel management pro-

grams and recruitment plans.

THURSDAY NIGHT
• LADIES' LEAGUE

(Rainbow Lanes)
W L

Old Timers  29 11

Unpredictables  28 12

Texaco Stars  24 16

Village Liquors  20 20

Gays Girls  17 23
Untouchables  16 24

High game, Nancy Toms,

12J; high set, Ruth Shank, 336.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Wivell

returned recently from a 2-

week vacation in Florida, vis-

iting Disneyworld, Cyprus Gar-

dens, and other places of in-

terest.

WINTER I BOYS

FASHIONS 

I

THRU 16

FREDERICK Sii0P13ING CENTER
TH CENTER. 1

wEVirym ST —O tritE, #15

FREE

LAYAWAY

FALL SPECIAL
Colorful Arrangement Of Pom-Poms

In A Variety Of Fall Colors In A

Cornucopia

$2.19 & $4.99

We Have The Lamest Selection Of Fresh and

Permanent Flowers and Gifts In The Area.

Cozy Bud 'n' Vase Shoppe
(Formerly Creager's Flower Shop)

(--- South End of Thurmont On Route 806

PHONE 271-2445

Open: Daily 9 A.M.-5 P.M., Sunday 1-7:30 P.M.

es;

ov,

Cs,

CUDDLY
POODLE-DOG RADIO

Six transistor radio built into a toy poodle. Has

a beautiful furry coat and comes complete with

gold collar and chain. All controls concealed.
g VOLT BATTERY INCLUDED. 9 1/2" long.

This will make the perfect gift.

See

$ 888

,".
3'

ROYAL JEWELBOX
42 BALTIMORE STREET

GETTYSBURG, PENNSYLVANIA

Phone 334-1314
Other -locations include Hanover, Waynesboro, York,

Chambersburg and Carlisle

Ester_char,

GRADUATES
Navy Seaman Recruit Ron-

ny L. Kline, son of Mr. George
C. Kline, Sr. of Route 1, Thur-
mont, Md., graduated recent-
ly from recruit training at
the Naval Training Center in
Great Lakes, Ill.

MONDAY NIGHT
MEN'S LEAGUE
(Rainbow Lanes)

W L
The Palms  26 10
Fair's Shell  26 10
Wentz Elec.  18 17
Smitties B.P.  18 17
Rodkeys Elec.  19 17
Wantz Chev.  14 22
Foreman's Plumbing  12 24
Rainbow Lanes   9 27
High game and set, Eddie

Boone, 160, 442.

David Worthen
Receives Award
Mr. David E. Warthen of

Thurmont, who is employed as
a Registrar for the National
Park Service of Harpers Fer-
ry, West Virginia, received a
"Special Achievement Award"
recently.
The award was for his out-

standing performance during
the past four months. This
recognition came through by
the Honorable George B. Hart-
zog, Jr., who is the Director
of the Interior Dept.
Mr. Warthen is the son of

Louis E. Warthen and the
late Eva G. Warthen of Em-
mitsburg. Mr. Warthen re-
sides with his wife and two
children on Apples Church Rd.
in Thurmont.

By John Collins
1.15.1.1.. .1.1es.111

Car prices, which used to be as
inklefinable as the shape of a
beautiful girl in a "granny
dress," are getting a lot more
exposure these days — not
unlike some of the girls in
current fashions. But, that
doesn't mean all the mystery is
gone.
"Sticker" pricing has gone a

long way toward helping the car
buyer 'compare prices
on a fairly reasonable
basis. The only draw-
back is that you can
wear out a lot of shoe
.e.atlier running from
dea:er to dealer. As a
result, most buyers
re iy on advertised
preq to help them
.-elect the models they
want to consider seri-
ously. And there's the
ru

If you've ever walk-
ed into a showroom to
see the ''special" being
0,:ered, then you've
undoubtedly found
that there WE'..3 only
one special on hand to
begin with, and that's
been sold! If you really

ecial, you can place
with the hope of getting the car
in six or ten weeks, or so, if you
crn resist the pressure to go for
ti:e little beauty, loaded with
",xtras," that's waiting on the
Ic• right now.
Mike Sanyour, who's in the

enviable position of heading an
independent company that im-
ports cars from Japan, has some
thoughts about price I'd like to
pass on. "Our advertised price
includes virtually every option
the average driver would want in
his car," says Mr. Sanyour. "I
think the American public has
been 'optioned' to death. To me,
there's no reason why a buyer
should leave a showroom with a

CAN YOU REALLY GET MORE BY PAYING LESS
FOR A CAR?

brand new car with a great big
dent right where it hurts most
— in the pocketbook."

It is, of course, the options
that add up to a bank-account-
breaking price, once you've been
lured by a low advertised price.
Everybody pretty much knows
that shipping charges, dealer
preparation and an essential
thing like tax has to be added to

Strong feelings about prices, and
the way they're advertised, are part of
Mike Sanyour's efforts to make car
buying easier. The sporty GL Coupe
shown here is another; it's helped to
boost Subaru sales by 100% over last
year.

want the
an order

any car price.
Mr. Sanyour's approach to

the problem makes sense — the
advertised price on every car his
company sells wider the Subaru
name includes just about every-
thing except air conditioning.
Like radio and heater, trip
odometer, reclining bucket seats
and other convenient items. The
Subaru GL Coupe, for example,
has front disc brakes, radial
tires, tinted glass and many
other so-called "extras" all in
the quoted price of $2499.
So, yes, it looks as though you

can get more car for less money
if you start with an advertised
price and stick to it. Let's hope
everyone starts to follow the
Subaru example.

Christmas Giving's

A Pleasure With A

Farmers and Mechan-

ics National Bank

Christmas Club Check
Over $1,000,000 in F & M
Christmas Club Checks were
mailed out this week. Did
you get one? If not, join our
1973 Club and be sure of re-
ceiving your check next No-
vember!

FARMERS AND NECHANES
NALIONAL BANK
EMMITSBURG OFFICE

6 E. Main St., Emmitsburg, Md.
Phone 447-6134

MEMBER F.D.I.C.

Etutnitsburg Tigunirir
Established 1879

Successor to the Emmitsburg Banner, Established 1840
EMMITSBURG, FREDERICK COUNTY, MARYLAND 

Published weekly on Thursday by COLONIAL NEWSPAPERS
INC., 107 South Seton Avenue, Emmitsburg, Maryland 21727.

Telephone 301-447-2333

ROBERT B. WENTWORTH, PUBLISHER
KAREN E. KING, EDITOR

Copy for Advertisements must be received in this Office not
later than Tuesday morning to insure publication in the cur-
rent week's edition. Advertising rates furnished upon request.
Subscription rate, $4.00 per year in advance. All Communi-
cations and Checks intended for this Paper should be ad-
dressed and made payable to EMMITSBURG CHRONICLE.
Emmitsburg, Maryland 21727. 

Entered as Second Class Matter at the Postoffice at Emmits-
burg, Md., under the Congressional Act of March 3, 1879 
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Health Dept. Issues
In anticipation of winter's

freezing temperatures, wind,
ice, and snow, the Frederick
County Health Department is-
sues the following precautions
to help countians get safetly
and healthfully through the
season's hazards.

"As the iercury declines,"
County Health Officer Dr.
Spicknall said, "individuals
consume and expend more oxy-
gen to maintain normal bodi-
ly functions. On exceptionally
cold or windy days, persons
with heart conditions and
chronic respiratory diseases
may be more subject to the
severe physical strains of la-
bored breathing, shortness of
breath, and heart palpitations."

Dr. Spicknall recommends
that these persons go indoors
at the first sign of strain, and
remain indoors until weather
conditions improve.
The County Health Officer

also cautions that shoveling
snow is especially dangerous
for middle aged and elderly
per -"ns who are "out of

Winter Precautions
shape."
"These persons should have

someone shovel the snow for
them whenever possible," Dr.
Spicknall continued. "Failing
this, middle aged and elderly
residents should wait at least
an hour after eating before
shoveling snow, and be cer-
tain to stop and rest at the
first sign of fatigue."

Finally, the Health Officer
warns, the annual increase in
respiratory illnesses is espect-

ed again this fall and winter.
"Avoiding large crowds as

much as possible will reduce

ones' risk of infection."

ANNOUNCE BIRTH
Mr. and Airs. Paul Wivell

of Seven Valleys, Pa., announce
the birth of a daughter, Lisa

Ann, on Nove-viber 13.

— -
Newspapers help people live

more pleasantly, buy intelli-
gently, improve their commu-
nity, vote wisely and live as a
reasonably knowledgeable per-
son.

NU LOOK 1 HR CLEANERS
THURMONT SHOPPING PLAZA

10c Off Each Item With This Ad.
Any Day From Nov. 17-25 Except Wednesday

%At
(1301LOOK1 CLEANERS

"el

Open Daily
7:30 - 7:30

Mon. thru Sat.
Phone 271-7895

STYLE IT SMARTLY - AND GO
Whatever style you're

sporting this autumn of '72,

hair has a cared-for look. The

day of the shaggy head for

gals is over and while long

hair still seems to be the

most popular, hair stylists

hint that a shorter look is

on the way. No matter what

the look, however -- classic,
casual or curly -- to be beau-
tiful hair must be clean and

Free and easy,that's her style.
Fresh out of the shower, hair
squeaky clean and shining,
she can dry and style it in
minutes with General Elec-
tric's new styling dryer and
be ready to go.

that starts with good washing
habits.

Of course, you'll shampoo
your hair as often as neces-
sary even if that's every day,

blt a good washing is more

than just a lick and a promise.

Start by brushing your

hair to get rid of hair spray

and loosen any dry flakes

on the scalp. When you

do begin to wash, use a
shampoo that's right for your

type of hair and warm water,

not hot, please. Use your
fingers and really massage the
shampoo into the hair and

scalp. Pay particular at-

tention to the hair line and

the back of the neck.
Rinsing hair until it

"squeaks" sounds like some-
thing of a cliche but it's
still the best test of clean,
well-rinsed hair. And you'll
find your hair is easier to
untangle and shinier if you
make the last rinse a cold

one. Now's the time, too,

to use a special rinse or con-
ditioner if you're in the

habit of doing so. Finally,
wrap your head in a turban.
towel and let the towel soak
up the water.

There are many ways to
dry and style your hair. GE
offers a variety of dryers, a
mist/condition speedsetter
and a new styling dryer with
two heat settings - high for
dry, low for styling.

To keep the men happy,
there's also a grooming dryer
for them that's especially de-,
signed to create and maintain
today's longer, thick-looking
styles.

Read Your Chronicle Classified Ads

roronoror,w,or'n,r,oPorom.:;unwt.A,n,r'
FOR YOUR SHOPPING

CONVENIENCE WE WILL

k BE OPEN FRIDAY, SATURDAY

k AND MONDAY, NOVEMBER 17,
'A 18, and 20 from 9 A.M.-9 P.M.

COME IN, SAY HELLO AND REGISTER

FOR A FREE HUNTING COAT TO BE

AWARDED AT 8 P.M., SAT., NOV. 25

IN TIME FOR DEER SEASON.

NO PURCHASE NECESSARY

-
Rk HERSHEY'S MEN'S SHOP

BALTIMORE STREET GETTYSBURG, PA.

PUBLIC NOTICE
New PLUMBING REGULATIONS regarding plumbing work and in-

spection ARE NOW IN EFFECT in Frederick County and the following mu-

nicipalities:* Brunswick, Emmitsburg, Middletown, Myersville, New Mark-

et, Thurmont, Walkersville and Woodsboro.

All plumbing must be installed in accordance with the Maryland

State Plumbing Code, which has been adopted by the Board of County Com-

missioners as the Plumbing Code for Frederick County.

Permits must be obtained from the Frederick County Plumbing In-

spection Office, Second Floor, East Wing, Winchester Hall, Frederick, Md.,

for all types of plumbing installations. No new plumbing installations may

begin after November 13, 1972 without the appropriate permit.

ALL PLUMBING INSTALLATIONS AND WORK MUST BE INSPECT-

ED AND APPROVED, other than certain repair and replacement allowed

by the Plumbing Regulations.

ALL PLUMBING WORK MUST BE DONE BY PLUMBING FIRMS OR

BUSINESSES duly licensed by the Frederick County Plumbing Board, oth-

er than work allowed to be done by a homeowner under specific condi-

tions.

The new regulations also require Septic System Installers to be licens-

ed and a fee is required for each septic system installed or replaced.

FOR COMPLETE DETAILS OF THESE NEW REGULATIONS

visit or telephone

FREDERICK COUNTY PLUMBING INSPECTION OFFICE
Second Floor, East Wing, Winchester Hall

Phone 663-8300 — Extension 219

Office Hours: Monday thru Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Not applicable in City of Frederick which has its own Code and Inspection

Frederick, Maryland

tfitas eUrOM CHARM 1104, 1.10,5721t ntoeCR IIANYJAVIVeAllD
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WASHINGTON
REPORTFROM SENATOR

What's Left In H.R. 1?
The first bill introduced in

the 92nd Congress, and just
about the last to be acted on,
was H.R. 1—the Social Secur-
ity and welfare reform legis-
lation.

It is now history, of course,
that some of the major dif-
ferences between the House
and Senate versions of the
bill could not be resolved,
and a result the section on
welfare reform was elimi-
nated before it was finally
enacted.
Because of the way that

welfare reform dominated the
headlines on H.R. 1, it may
seem that the sole purpose of
the bill was lost. Actually,
there was a lot more to it,
and those provisions have
now been signed into law by
President Nixon.
One aspect of welfare re-

form—the part dealing with
the aged, disabled and blind—
did survive, and those pro-
grams will be taken over by
the federal government in
1974.
Most of the other changes

deal with Social Security,
Medicare and Medicaid pro-
grams, and some of these
changes are quite significant.
For instance, persons re-

ceiving Social Security bene-
fits will be able to earn more
money without forfeiting any
of their Social Security pay-
ments. The ceiling on earn-
ings will go from $1,680 a
year to $2,100. The Senate
favored a ceiling of $3,000
and I am hopefu' this can be
achieved in the next Congress.
Persons earning more than

$2,100 will lose one dollar for
each additional two dollars of
income. However, the new
law abolishes the dollar-for-
dollar reduction which now
occurs when earnings exceed
$2,800.

Nearly 4 million older
Americans will be affected by
the 17.5 per cent increase in
survivor benefits which be-
comes effective in January. A
widow will be entitled to the
full amount of her deceased
husband's Social Security
benefits, at the rate he would

have received at age 65. The
same will be true for a de-
pendent widower.
Another change taking

place over the next three
years will do away with the
different retirement formula
for men and women, thus
making men eligible to retire
at age 62.
For those who continue

working beyond 65, there will
be a 1 per cent increase in
Social Security benefits for
each year a person delays his
retirement. This feature will
begin in 1974.
Another change will reduce

the waiting period for Social
Security disability insurance
from six months to five. And
people who have been receiv-
ing Social Security disability
insurance for 24 months will
now become eligible for Med-
icare coverage as well.

Also beginning next July
1st, the Medicare hospital in-
surance program will be
opened to persons over 65
who, for various reasons, are
not now eligible or enrolled.
A broader range of medical

services, including those of a
chiropractor, will be avail-
able under both Medicare and
Medicaid. Kidney ailments
also have been added to the
category of disabilities which
will be covered by Social
Security.
Many other changes will be

taking place as a result of
this legislation, and there has
also been a 20 per cent in-
crease in Social Security ben-
efits this year. It would not
be fair, therefore, to conclude
without mentioning the fact
that Social Security deduc-
tions will increase next year
to help pay the bill. The pres-
ent 5.2 per cent FICA tax
will go up to 5.85 per cent
on earnings up to $10,800.

It might be helpful, though,
to look upon this as a sort
of retirement savings plan.
We are putting more into it
now in order to get more out
of it later, when we retire—
and that's when people often
need it most.

ALBERT F.WIVELL & SONS
CONTRACTOR 

Custom Homes

Remodeling

Swimming Pools

Sales and Service

CALL 447-2218

FOR PRESCRIPTION SERVICE

PEOPLES DRUG STORE
GETTYSBURG, PA.

Phone 334-2916

• Sick Room Supplies

• Greetings Cards

• Cosmetics

SUBSCRIBE TODAY
To The

EMMITSBURG CHRONICLE
SOUTH SETON AVENUE

EMMITSBURG, MARYLAND 21727

ONE YEAR. $4.00
--

MY HOME ADDRESS

NAME  

ADDRESS  

TOWN  

STATE .................................... ZIP CODE 

) NEW ( ) RENEWAL ( ) GIFT

BUSINESS AND THE STOCK MARKET
Future Of Rubber Industry
By Babson's Reports Inc.,

Wellesley Hills, Mass. — Most
of the outstanding tire com-
panies experienced en encour-
aging rebound in sales and
arnings during 1971 and a
continuation of this uptrend
has been seen thus far in the
current year. Looking across
the threshold into 1973, the
Research Department of Bab-
son's Reports expects still an-
other period of good business
for the rubber industry.
There are a number of com-

pelling reasons for this opti-
mism. One factor is the heart-
ening outlook for the automo-
bile market next year, with
the probability of another rec-
ord for car and truck produc-

tion. More cars on the road
mean heightened sales of tires,
not only for vehicles just turn-
ed out but for those older
models requiring replacements.
More stringent state auto in-
spections also result in in-
creased tire sales. Demand
for higher-margined and high-
er-priced tires is on the up-
ward track, due at least in
part to the safety-oriented at-
titude of today's consumers.
In addition, there are the nat-
ural repercussions of the
greatly improved economic
climate.
No New Runaway Expenses
A few years ago tire mak-

ers suffered the high costs of
changing over to production
of bias-ply tires. While prof-

TO SUPPLY YOUR

ELECTRICAL NEEDS
GIBSON—Refrigerators - Freezers - Washers

Dryers - Air Conditioners - Ranges

MAYTAG—Washers - Dryers - Dishwashers
Food Waste Disposers

TAPPAN—Built-In and Free Standing Ranges

NUTONE—Range Hood Fans - Bath Room Fans
Door Chimes - Central Vacuum Systems

—Certified Electrical Wiring—
Residential - Commercial - Industrial

Complete Electric Heating Installations
New Houses — Conversions

COMPLETE CENTRAL AIR CONDITIONING
Installations By Our Own Crew

—INSTALLED AND SERVICED BY—

REAVES ELECTRIC CO.
W. Main St. — Phone 447-2497 — Emmitsburg

We, The Friendly
FIRST NATIONAL BANK OF

FAIRFIELD
OFFER HIGHER INTEREST

ON SAVINGS!

ON CERTIFICATES53/4T,,, OF DEPOSIT; 2 Yr.,
V $500 Minimum.

ON CERTIFICATES51//Y2 it OF DEPOSIT; 1 Yr.,
V $500 Minimum.

41/2%SAVINGS

ON PASSBOOK

NOW!! Start a VACATION Club Account.
YOU make the first 50 payments,
the FRIENDLY First National of
?AIRFIELD WILL Make THE LAST
PAYMENT FREE!

NOW!! NO CHARGE For Checking Accounts
No Minimum Balance Required.

Now. For The Customer's Convenience. .

WE ARE OPEN MONDAY-THURSDAY, 9 til S

ALL DAY FRIDAY, 9 A.M. til 8 P.M.

SATURDAY MORNING, 8:30 A.M. til 11 A.M.

FIRST NATIONAL BANK OF

FAIRFIELD

its were temporarily marred
by these heavy outlays, the
companies involved knew they
were going to reap the re-
wards later on from this pace-
setter. And this has taken
place. Some observers fear
that another costly change-ov-
er is on the way to establish
facilities for producing radial
tires. We do not, however,
anticipate such need. Rather,
we expect that the alteration
will be gradual.
Thus far, radial tires are

featured as standard equip-
ment only on certain luxury-
model cars. They are, in fact,
largely restricted to the op-
tional-equipment category. The
bias-ply construction is still
the standard tire turned out
by companies today and used
by the auto manufacturers.
This type is getting the bulk
of the new and a fair part of
the replacement markets. The
phase-in of radials will, in
our opinion, take time, depend-
ing more on the eventual de-
sires of the auto manufactur-
ers than on the rubber firms.
Invesment Changes Coming
Even the favorable financial

results of this year and last
have not brought about com-
parable strength in the equi-
ties of tire companies. This is
due to a number of unanswer-

ed questions bothering invest-
ors. One of these is the afore-
mentioned fear of heavy ex-
pense in change-over to ra-
dial-ply tire production, a pos-
sibility we find over-stressed
as we have indicated. Other
concerns include effects of
long-wearing tires on replace-
ment markets, the cost factor
of tire recalls and government-
mandated tire registry, and the
likelihood of increased labor
costs when present union
agreements expire next year
and are replaced by more ex-
pensive provisions.
Babsons' Research Depart-

ment finds these problems less
menacing than some investors
do. As earnings and sales
gains continue, we anticipate
a healthier uptrend for the
stocks of major tire firms.
Even the longer-wearing tires
should not hurt the future of
the industry since the in-
creasing mileage, horsepower,
and speed of today's cars are
resulting in heavier tire wear.
And the tougher safety regu-
lations are forcing more re-
placement sales. The net ef-
fect should, in fact, be to the
benefit of the tire companies.
Tire Stock Prospects
Among the tire fabricator

stocks supervised by Babson's
Reports, retention is recom-
mended for the common issues
of Goodyear, Goodrich, General
and Armstrong. For those in-
terestee, in taking on repre-

Kerosene

Gas

Fuel Oil

FUEL OIL FOR EASY HEATING
Automatic Delivery-24-Hr. Service

"Serving Northern Frederick County"

LEWIS E. HAHN
THURMONT, MD. PHONE 271-2512

Model EWH23

Byron Thanks Voters For
Rep. Goodloe Byron this

week issued a statement of
thanks to Sixth District vot-
ers and pledged two more
years of responsive represen-
tation to all the people".
"I want to thank the citi-

zens of Central and Western
Maryland for giving me the
opportunity to serve for an-
other two years in Congress,"
Byron said.
"During my first term I

sought to provide responsive
representation to all the peo-
ple—by working closely with

sentation in the rubber indus-
try, we recommend purchase
of the common stocks of Fire-
stone and Uniroyal for capital
appreciation. Both these firms
are leaders in the production
of tires, and should reflect
the expected improvement in
this field.

AMERICAN

Re-election
you on your government prob-
lems and by listening to your
views on legislation and put-
ting your opinions and ideas
to work.
"Concerned r e p resentation

can best be achieved by in-
volving the citizen at the lo-
cal level, and with vote of con-
fidence you have given me I
will continue to run my office
along these lines," he con-
cluded.
Byron said he is also sche-

duling a post-election "thank
you" tour of the district with
details to be announced in the
near future.

lYE
CANCER soca

FOR THE ACTIVE
YOUNG MAN

Basketball Shoes By Converse
SPORT SOCKS BY BURLINGTON

ATHLETIC TUBE SOCKS

JEANS — In Brushed Denim, Corduroy, Poly-

ester Knit, or Regular Denim

LONG SLEEVED KNIT SPORT SHIRTS

Vest Sweaters

ALL AT

LE RAE AMENT'S SHOP
Thurmont, Md. Phone 271-7304

Open: Mon.-Tues.-Thurs., 10:00 - 5:00 p.m.

Wed., 9:00-1:00 — Fri.,Sat., 9 a.m. - 9 p.m.

Whirlpool
IMP MG NS
MEP 011

Model EWH16S

1. "Floating-quiet" rotary compressor

2. Porcelain-enameled interior

3. MILLION-MAGNET! lid

4. Total contact cold

..0,4•174 --7. Torsion-bar hinges • ,

8. Dry-wall construction
Vitiosp•

9. Positive-action key lock (except EWH168)

10. Qualified service available
throughout the U.S.A.

*Tm)ç.

DON'T
MISS
THIS

CHANCE
TO SAVE!

MANY OTHER
MODELS TO CHOOSE FROM
. . . SHOP TODAY.!

Model EWH1613 with 15.6 Cu.
ft. capacity, holds up to 546
lbs. of food

Model EWH23 with 22.74 Cu,
ft. capacity, holds up to 796
lbs. of food.

Model EWH168

Even bigger savings
on other models

"QUALITY IS REMEMBERED LONG AFTER PRICE IS FORGOTTEN"

MATTHEWS„o• (Clip this coupon and mail to above address)

Make Checks Payable to Emmitsburg Chronicle

Fairfield, Pa. 17320 Phone 717-642-8225

Member F.D.I.C.
Emmitsburg
Phone 447-6110

Thurmont
Phone 271-7455
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Capitol
Comment

By Charles McC Mathias

U.S. Senator

Senate Passes
Land-use Bill

In 1739, Jonathan Hager

built a house over two springs
in what was then Prince

Georges County. Years later,

the county was named after
George Washington and the

area around the Hager house
became Hagerstown.
Jonathan Hager built his

house over those springs to
insure that he would always
have a supply of clear, cool,
fresh water, even when his
home was under seige from
Indians or other enemies. As
I visited the Hager house
during the recent celebration
of Frontier Days, I labelled
Jonathan Hager as an earlier
practitioner of efficient use
of his land.
His plan to use those

springs probably saved Jon-
athan Hager's life a number
of times. Today, we are faced
with the same p:s,blem: How
do we use our land to insure
our survival?
This question was discussed

at hearings on land use policy
I held in Towson and Colum-
bia. Many of t he ideas
brought forth at those meet-
ings were included in legisla-
tion I introduced in the Sen-
ate. I am pleased that sec-
tions of my land-use bill were
incorporated in the bill which
recently passed the Senate.
The Senate-passed legisla-

tion aims at the establish-

ment of a national policy on

the use of our most precious
natural resource, land. The
bill encourages state, county,
and municipal governments
to draw land use plans, but it
does not create federal zoning
nor is its goal the federal
control of land use policy.

The land-use legislation
simply recognizes the great
pressures facing our land and
seeks the cooperation of state
and local officials to deal in-
telligently with these pres-
sures.
I think the significance of

this legislation is apparent
when we consider the rate at
which America's open spaces
are being gobbled up. Before
the end of this century, the
amount of land classified as
urban will triple. The acre-
age, which is now agricul-
tural, is comparable to the
size of the state of Indiana.
In the face of such facts,

the need for new legislation
that promotes coordination
among the states and the fed-
eral government becomes ob-
vious.
As we approach the Ameri-

can Revolution Bicentennial,
we must consider what we
will bequeath to future gen-
erations who will carry the
nation to its tricentennial. We
owe it to ourselves and them
to prepare the way now.

Leonardo da Vinci designed a •
helicopter in 1483.

What joy and triumph, after all, to

be sincerely honored by the ones we

loved
Your Local Rock of Ages

Authorized Dealer

Office-Shop-Display Open:

Mon.-Sat., 8 A.M. to 5 P.M. 

eW40Evenings & Sun. by Appoint.

CODORI MEMORIALS
Your Authorized Rock of Ages Dealer

400 West Middle Street Gettrsburg, Pa.

Phone 334-1413
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USED
• \ ''CAIRS

I

ALWAYS GOOD VALUES
1971 Ford LTD 4-Dr. H.T.; Fully Equipped; Like New.
1970 Chrysler Newport 2-Dr. H.T.; Very Clean.
1969 Ford LTD Wagon; Fully Equipped.
1968 Ford Custom, 2-Dr., V-8; R&11.
1967 Falcon Spt. Cpe; 6 Cyl.; S.S.; R&H.
1966 Ford Custom 2-Dr.; Auto.; R&H.
1966 Ford Sta. Wagon, V-8; Auto.; R&H.
1965 Ford 4-Dr.; Auto.; R&H.
1964 Fairlane 500 Sport Coupe, V-8; Auto.

USED TRUCKS
1969 Ford- -Ton Pickup; R&H; Camper Cap.
1960 Chevrolet -Ton Pickup; 8 Ft. Box.

Sperry's Ford Sales, Inc.
PHONE 447-6171 EMMITSBURG, MD.

By

LOOKING AHEAD
George S. Benson, President, National Education Program

Searcy, Arkansas

Drugs—Ultimate Red Weapon
The most comprehensive and

thorough investigation of the
international traffic in narcot-
ics and dangerous drugs has
just been completed under the
jurisdiction of the United
States Senate Subcommittee
on Internal Security. The in-
vestigation was conducted by
a Subcommittee Special Task
Force which spent time in 15
nations involved, in one way
or another, in the international
drug traffic. Head of the Spe-
cial Task Force was four-star
Marine Gen. Lewis W. Walt,
who recently retired after hav-
ing commanded Marine and
Naval forces in Vietnam. Gen-
eral Walt is a friend of mine
and I have his 105 page report
to the Senate Subcommittee.

It is significant that the U.
S. Senate Internal Security

Subcommittee made this

world-wide investigation, for
only a very few American

leaders and hardly any of the

news media have publicly rec-

ognized that the almost epi-

demic spread of Marijuana and

Heroin use in America during

the last few years poses a

grave internal security prob-

lem and has ramifications

reaching into the centers of

aggressive Communism. The

question of whether the Com-

munist subversion apparatuses

are using drugs as a weapon

in subversive activities within

America as well as in the

Vietnam war has been raised

—but until now has had no of-

ficial definitive answer. Gen-

eral Walt now gives a carefully

documented answer to the

question: "Is There A Com-

munist Involvement?"

1971 Mercury Comet 2-Dr. Sdn.; Cyl.; R&H.

1969 Valiant 2-Dr. Sedan; 6 Cyl; Auto. Trans.; Power

Steering; R&H.
1968 Chevrolet Impala Sport Coupe V-8; Auto. Trans.;

Power Sterejng.
1966 Chevrolet Bel Air 4-Dr. Sdn.; Auto. Trans.; Power

Steering.

COMPLETE LINE ALLCAR AUTO PARTS

BATTERIES & TIRES

SANDERS GARAGE
—AUTO SALES & SERVICE—

PHONE 447-61F.1 EMMITSBURG, MARYLAND

GET A DEAL ON THE

1973 CHEVROLET

And On OK Used Cars & Chevrolet Trucks

MINTZ CHEVRO1 FT lite
Phone 756-6006 Taneytovvn, Md.

COMPLETE AUTO AND BODY REPAIR

Service Department Hours
7:30 A.M.-5:00 P.M., MONDAY—FRIDA2

5:3C P.M.-9:00 P.M.. THURSDAY EVENING

Sales Departntent Hours
9:00 A.M.-9 :00.P.M, MONDAY—FRIDAY

9:00 A.M.-5:00 P.M.. SATURDAY

TRIUMPH
SPORTS CARS

WEIKERT'S PROF
Blue Ridge Summit, Pa. 17214

Phone 717-794-2614

—The Only Triumph Dealer In This Area—

GREAT PRICE REDUCTIONS ON THE FEW 1972

SPITFIRES LEFT IN STOCK!

1968 VW Square Back, R&H.

1967 Austin Healy 3000, Mint Condition.

1966 Chevy 6-Cyl. Pickup.

1964 TR 4, R&H.

1965 Spitfire; Completely Overhauled Engine, New
Clutch, Tires and Top.

Red's Involved
His report shows there is

mounting clear evidence that
there is Communist involve-
ment and no convincing facts
to the contrary. He recom-
mends further and more far-
reaching investigation and
widespread exposure of the
facts. General Walt's report
and his two sessions of testi-
mony at Subcommittee hear-
ings are extremely important
to the security of the United
States. They got only scant

reportage in the news media.
And for these reasons—their

importance and the virtual
news blackout—we will devote
a series of columns to them.

Sen. James 0. Eastland,

Chairman of the Subcommit-

tee, explains how General Walt

was selected to head up the

task force: "General Walt

was selected for the assign-

ment not only because he is

one of our most outstanding

officers and most distinguished

citizens but also more import-

antly, because his personal ex-

perience and his interests pre-

eminently qualify him for the

assignment.
Uniquely Qualified
"As an allied commanded in

the north. corps area in South

Vietnam during 1967 and 1968,

.,,,neral Walt saw the begin-

nings of the marijuana epi-

.emic and as Assistant Com-

mandant of the Marine Corps

irom 1968 to 1971 he closely

followed the development of

the heroin epidemic which hit

our Armed Forces in Vietnam

immediately after our Cam-

bodian incursion in 1970.

"When General Walt re-

tired from the Marine Corps

a year and a half ago, he be-

came the director of the U.

S. Marine Youth Foundation.

In this capacity he traveled

around the country meeting

with thousands of students at

college and high school levels.

As a result of this exposure,

General Walt became aware

of the terrible inroads that

the drug epidemic was mak-

ing among the youth of our

country. He decided to study

the problem and to do some-

thing about it. At this point

there began a contact between

General Walt and the Senate

Subcommittee. When the Sub-

committee asked General Walt

to head up the investigation

which it had been contemplat-

ing, General Walt replied with

an enthusiastic, 'Yes!' "

The Problem is Global

This background serves to

place weight on the Walt Re-

port's findings. Here is one

finding: "The evidence is clear

that Communists in various

parts of the world have been

involved in the drug traffic in

KEEP FREEDOM
RINGING

BUY U.S.

SAVINGS BONDS

The commonest disease in

the world is tooth decay.

ICE COLD
Beer-Wine-Liquors

10% DISCOUNT ON CASE LOTS OF WHISKEY

HOLIDAY PRE-WRAPS NOW AVAILABLE

ROGER LIQUOR STORE
ANN G. ROGER, Prop.

SOUTH SETON AVE. PHONE 447-6262 EMMITSBURG, MD.

Store Hours: Monday Through Thursday. 8 A. M. to 10 P.
 M.

Friday & Saturday: 8 A. M. to 11 P. M.

a variety of situations in
which they felt it would serve
their interests. In fact, I find
it impossible to understand
how our media can ignore the
clear evidence of Communist
involvement while exaggerat-
ing out of all proportion the
charge that corruption among
our Southeast Asian allies is

the primary cause of the drug
epidemic in our country."

General Walt and his Task
Force visited Japan, South
Korea, Taiwan, Hong Kong,
South Vietnam, Thailand, La-
os, Hawaii, Okinawa, India,
Afghanistan Pakistan, Iran,
Turkey, France, Germany, and
Mexico. He says, after his in-

tensive investigations, that the
spread of illicit drugs and
their epidemic use is a global
problem. "The war against
it," he told Congress, "has to
be fought on a global battle-
field. "We intend to publicize
his findings which are most
pertinent to our problem in
America.

LEGAL NOTICE
NO. 24,023 EQUITY IN THE

CIRCUIT COURT FOR
FREDERICK COUNTY,
MARYLAND

* *

NELLIE M. MOORE
P. B. Box 222
Knoxville, Maryland 21758

VS.
ROLAND D. FOLEY
4301 Keswick Road
Baltimore, Maryland 21210

AND
WILLIAM BUTLER AND
LILLIE BUTLER, HIS WIFE,
also known as LILLIE MAY
GUYDER BUTLER
c/o Nellie Butler, Route 1
Jefferson, Maryland 21755

AND
MARGARET GUYDER
c/o Nellie Butler
Route 1, Jefferson
Maryland 21755

AND
NELLIE BUTLER, PERSON-
AL REPRESENTATIVE FOR
THE ESTATE OF HAZEL
GUYDER, ALSO KNOWN AS
HAZEL RAY BANKS, ALSO
KNOWN AS HAZLE GUY-
DER,
Route 1. Jefferson
Maryland 21755

AND
NELLIE BUTLER
Route 1
Jefferson, Maryland 21755

AND
FANNY MARY MORRIS,
ALSO KNOWN AS FANNIE
MARY HORRIS, AND ROB-
ERT A. MORRIS, HER HUS-
BAND
RFD
Jefferson, Maryland 21755

AND
MARIETTA MORRIS LYLES
30 North Summit Avenue
Gaithersburg, Maryland

AND
ROBERT FRANCIS MORRIS
Petersville, Maryland

AND
JOHN HENRY MORRIS
Knoxville, Maryland

AND
CHARLES A. MORRIS
1820 Burrwell Avenue
Louisville, Kentucky

AND
JCSEPH MORRIS, whose
address is unknown

AND
SYLVESTER MORRIS
John Tanson Aprts.
Frederick, Maryland 21701

AND
PAUL MORRIS
11154 South Union Avenue
Chicago, Illinois -

AND
BERNARD MORRIS
Petersville, Maryland

AND
THOMAS L. MORRIS
RFD
Jefferson, Maryland

AND
DAISY HARDEN
c/o Nellie Butler
Route 1
Jefferson, Maryland 21755

AND
CHARLES GUYDER
c/o Nellie Butler
Route 1
Jefferson, Maryland 21755

AND
FANNIE TAYLOR, ALSO
KNOWN AS FANNY TAY-
LOR AND ROBERT TAY-
LOR, HER HUSBAND
Darby, Pennsylvania

AND
JOHN BUTLER
c/o Nellie Butler
Route 1
Jefferson, Maryland 21755

AND
CHARLOTTE W. YARROLL
Frederick County Treasurer
Winchester Hall
Frederick, Maryland 21701

AND
The unknown heirs, devisees
and/or Personal Representat-
ives of any and all defendants
hereinbefore named who are
deceased, and all other per-
sons having or claiming any
interest in the properties, be-
ing Lot No. 73, 40x140 feet,
on the south side of Bruns-
wick Street, in Petersville
Election District, Frederick
County, Maryland; and one
acre and improvements locat-
ed on the West side of Route
#17, in Petersville Election
District, Frederick County,
Maryland.
ORDER OF PUBLICATION
The object of this proceed-

ing is to foreclose all right
of redemption of the Defend-
ants in and to the following
described real estate:
FIRST: That property as-

sessed to Roland D. Foley, be-
ing a lot 40 feet by 140 feet
on the South side of Bruns-
wick Street in Petersville
Election District, Frederick
County, Maryland, being Lot
No. 73 on a plat of Brunswick
Industrial Cmpany's Addition
to the Town of Brunswick,
prepared by Preston E. Miller,
Surveyor and dated August
24, 1906, and recorded in Li-
ber S.T.H. No. 276, Folio 186,
one of the Land Records of
Frederick County, Maryland,
being all and the same prop-

erty as was conveyed unto
Bessie Huntt, unmarried, by
Martha E. Foley, unmarried,
by deed dated August 15, 1939,
and recorded on July 16, 1959,
among the Land Records of
Frederick County, Maryland,
in Liber No. 621, Folio 394,
the said Bessie Huntt having
died testate, seized, and pos-
sessed of the said real es-
tate, devising the rest and res-
idue of her estate, including
real property, to the said Rol-
and D. Foley, this said real
estate being a part of the said
rest and residue of her estate,
according to an Inventory of
Real Estate filed in Liber
HDR No. 2, Folio 294, one of
the Records in the Office of
the Register of Wills for the
County and State aforesaid,
a certified copy of the said
Will being filed in Liber TME
No. 1, Folio 132, one of the
said Records in the Office of
the said Register of Wills, the
original Will having been filed
in Baltimore City, the residence

of the said Bessie Huntt, the

said Will being admitted to
Probate on August 16, 1959.
That the sale of this proper-
ty was held on November 9,
1970, and that the purchaser

was Nellie M. Moore at and

for the sum of Two Hundred
Dollars ($200.00). That the

said sale was made in satis-

faction of unpaid taxes due

and owing the State of Mary-

land and Frederick County for

the year 1969-70. That the
purchaser paid the sum of

Twenty Dollars and Ninety

Seven Cents ($20.97) towards
the purchase of said parcel

of real estate; that a Certifi-

cate of Sale was issued unto

the said Nellie M. Moore, that

the taxes, interest and costs
necessary to redeem the prop-
erty have not been paid and
the property not redeemd al-
though one year and one day
from the date of said sale has
passed, and that a final De-
cree is prayed foreclosing all
rights of redemption of the
Defendants in and to the said
property assessed to the said
Roland D. Foley.
SECOND: That property

assessed to William Butler
and Lillie Butler, his wife, and
Margaret Guyder and Hazle
Guyder, being one acre and
improvements on the West
side of Route #17, in Peters-
ville Election District, Fred-
erick County, Maryland; being
at the base of South Moun-
tain and described as follows:
Beginning on the division line
between the lands now or for-
merly owned by James Wal-
lace and that which was for-

merly owned by Mary D. Gouv-
enier, at the Southeast corner
of said lot and running
thence, with said division line
(1) North 101/2' West 15.6
perches; thence (2) directly
West 8 perches; thence (3)
South 91/2 ° West 15.92 perch-
es; thence (4) North 87' East
17.87 perches to the point of
beginning being all and the
same property as was con-
veyed by Annie M. G. Stroup
and Frank A. Stroup, her hus-
band, unto the following pre-
sons (1) an undivided 1/2 in-
terest to William Butler and
Lillie Butler, his wife, (2) an
individed 1/4 interest to Mar-

garet Guyder, and (3) in un-
divided 1/4 interest to Hazle
Guyder, by deed dated March
25, 1921, and recorded on

March 29, 1921, among the

Land Records of Frederick
County, Maryland, in Liber

No. 335, Folio 184, the said
William Butler, who owned an
undivided one-half (1/2) in-

terest in the said real estate

as tenants by the entireties,

with his wife, the said Lillie

Butler, his wife, also known

as Lillie May Guyder Butler,

predeceased his said wife, who

therefore became the sole own-

er of the said undivided one-

half (1/2) interest, as the

surviving tenant by the en-

tireties, the said William But-

ler having died on or about

the 11th day of January, 1953;

the said Lillie Butler, also

known as Lillie May Guyder

Butler, is believed to have died

on or about the 1st day of

September, 1963, apparently

intestate, there being no rec-

ord of an estate being opened

or of a Petition for Probate

among the records of the Reg-

ister of Wills for Frederick

County, Maryland, regarding

her, with the only possible

heirs-at-law of the said Lillie

May Guyder Butler known to

your Complainant, being as

follows: (1) a daughter, the

said Hazel (Hazle) Guyder,

also known as Hazel (Hazle)

Ray Banks, who is deceased

as hereinafter stated, (2) a

son, John Butler, who is de-

ceased as herinafter stated, (3)

daughter, Nellie Butler, one

of the defendants herein, and

(4) a daughter, Fannie Mary

Mofris, also known as Fanny
Mary Morris, who died on or
about the 30th day of Novem-
ber, 1948, survived by her hus-
band, the said Robert A. Mor-
ris, and by all nine of her chil-
dren, the said Marietta Mor-
ris Lyles, Robert Francis Mor-
ris, John Henry Morris, Thom-
as L. Morris, Charles A. Mor-
ris, Joseph Morris, Sylvester
Morris, Paul Morris, and Ber-
nard Morris, all of whom are
named as defendants herein;
the said Margaret Guyder,
who owned a one-fourth (1/4)
undivided interst in the said
real estate is believed to have
died intestate about one and
one-half (11/2) years ago
wihtout having married and
without issue, with her only
possible heirs-at-law known to
your Complainant being as
follows: (1) her sister, the
said Lillie May Guyder Butler,
who had predeceased her and
whose heirs are named herein-
before; (2) her sister, Daisy
Harden, who is deceased and
whose husband and one (1)
child are also deceased, leav-
ing no other issue; (3) her
brother Charles Guyder, who
died without having married
and without issue; (4) and
her sister Fannie Taylor, also
known as Fanny Taylor, who
died without issue, but is sur-
vived by her husband the said
Robert Taylor, named as one
of the Defendants herein; the
said Hazel Guyder, also
known as Hazle Guyder, also
known as Hazel Ray Banks,
who owned a one-fourth (1/4)
undivided interest in the said
real estate, died without hav-
ing married and without issue,
with her only possible heirs-
at-law known to your Com-
plainant, being (1) her half-
brother, John Butler, who is
believed to have died intestate
about six years ago without
having married and without
issue; (2) her half-sister, the
said Fannie Mary Morris, who
is deceased and whose heirs
are named hereinbefore; and
(3) her half-sister, the said
Nellie Butler, who is also the
Personal Representative in her
estate which is now before
the Orphans' Court for Fred-
erick County, Maryland, and
who is named in both capaci-
ties, as a Defendant herein.
That the sale of this proper-
ty was held on November 9,
1970, and that the purchaser
was Nellie M. Moore, at and
for the sum of One Thousand
Two Hundred Dollars ($1,200.-
00). That the said sale was
made in satisfaction of un-
paid taxes due and owing the
State of Maryland and Fred-
erick County for the year 1969-
70. That the purchaser paid
the sum of Forty Six Dollars
and Fifty Seven Cents ($46.57)
towards the purchase of said
real estate; that a Certificate
of Sale was issued unto the
said Nellie M. Moore; that the
taxes, interest and costs neces-
sary to redeem the property
have not been paid and the
property not redeemed al-
though one year and one day
from the date of said sale has
passed, and that a final De-
cree is prayed foreclosing all
rights of redemption of the
Defendant in and to the said
property assessed to the said
William T. Butler and Lillie
Butler, his wife, and Margar-
et Guyder and Hazle Guyder.
In is thereupon this 27th

day of October, 1972, by the
Circuit Court for Frederick
County, Maryland, sitting as
a Court of Equity, and by the
authority thereof, ORDERED,

that the Complainant, by caus-
ing a copy of this Order of
Publication to be published for

at least four successive weeks
prior to the 2nd day of De-

cember, 1972, in some news-

paper published in Frederick
County, Maryland, giving no-
tice to any non-resident re-
spondent, known or unkown,
and to all ohter persons hav-

ing or claiming to have any
interest in the properties, of

the object and substance of

this Bill of Complaint and

warning them to be and ap-

pear in this Court, either in

person or by Solicitor, on or

before the 2nd day of Janu-

ary, 1973, to show cause, if

any they have, why the re-

lief sought should not be

granted.
41111111111M11111•11111111111111MOMI

ELLIS C. WACHTER
Clerk

MARY E. STORM
Storm and Storm
Attorneys for Complainant
114-A West Church Street
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Filed October 27, 1972

TRUE COPY TEST
Ellis C. Wachter, Clerk
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IBY SAMUEL CARRICK
e Grabill Family
"Support us all the day lone.

t this troubulous life until
e shadows lengthen and the

.jyx.,:..Ing comes and the busy
World is hushed, the fever of

I
' e is over and our work is

ne. Then in Thy mercy
L ant us a safe lodging, holy

st, and peace at the last.
' even so, Lord Jesus. Amen."

---The Book of Common Prayer
The obituary of Mrs. Sallie

(Rudisel) Grabill, wife of the
cond Peter Grabill, as includ-
in last week's column was

- t given in its entirety -
jkierefore-the whole is pre-

. ---.-.4-.ed today-as taken from
the "Emmitsburg Chronicle"
of Saturday, January 19th,
1889.
. "Died recently, Mrs. Pet-

er Grabill - daughter of the
te Tobias Rudisel, of Tan-
i-- am, Maryland. Mrs. Gra-

ill lived in the old Grabill
Homestead at Locust Grove,
Sear Emmitsburg, Maryland,
for many years. Mrs. Grabill
died at the home of her daugh-
ter, Mrs. Fleagle, at Mayberry,

-ifaryland. Burial in the Baust
ehutehyard, near Unior ;own,
in Carroll County, Maryland."
Note: Sallie (Rudisel) Gra-

REDERICK COUNTY BACKGROUNDS
bill was the sister of Alice
(Rudisel) Motter, the wife of
Lewis Martin Motter, whose
graves are in Elias church-
yard.
Peter Grabill, husband of

Sallie (Rudisel) Grabill, is in-
terred in Elias churchyard.
Just why his widow was in-
terred at the Baust church is
not known. A thorough search
has been made but no grave-
marker has been found for
Sallie (Rudisel) Grabill. Quite
possibly her grave was mark-
ed-if so-the stone has long
since disappeared.

This concludes, for the pres-
ent, the notes pertaining to
the Grabill family of Tom's
Creek Hundred, Frederick
County, Maryland.
The Gillelan (Gilliland) Family

This clan came into the
Province of Pennsylvania ear-
ly in the eighteenth century.
They were numbered among
the Scots from the North of
Ireland, who first fled from
Scotland to Ireland, because

of their adherance to the
Stewart causes or other po-
litical and religious difficult-
ies. Then because they dif-
fered with the Irish after a
time they emigrated to the

New World by the thousands.

Dedicated to Serving

Your Good Health at

All Times. .

We take every precaution to safe-

guard your health by compounding

all prescriptions with skill and pre-

cision. Trust our registered pharma-

cists for fast and reliable 1-rervice.

IMMITSURG PIRIMACY
Paul M. Carter, Pharmacist

Phone 447-622S

EMMITSBURG, MARYLAND

LEGAL NOTICE
NO. 24,015 EQUITY
IN THE CIRCUIT COURT
FOR FREDERICK, COUNTY,
MARYLAND

* *

"--'.••••10.:KARD FRANKLIN
BATES
1603 West Seventh Street
Frederick, Maryland

Vs.
PEGGY JOAN BATES
c/o William Bates
Route 4

esburg, Virginia
• • •

ORDER OF PUBLICATION
The Bill of Complaint is a

Suit to procure a divorce A
V IN CULO MATRIMONII
from the Defendant, Peggy
Joan Bates.
The Bill recites that the

Complainant is a resident of
Frederick County, State of

s Mar land, where he has re-
ded for more than one year

last past that the Defendant
is a non-residence of the State
of Maryland, whose last known
address was c/o William
Bates, Route 4, Leesburg, Vir-

'ts_•,132.i.a that the parties to this
cause were married on the 5th
day of March, 1950, at Hag-
erstown, Maryland, by Pastor
Lloyd L. Hammond, a regu-
larly ordained Minister of the
Gospel that as a result of the
marriage between the parties
to this cause five children
were born, namely, Kenneth
Lee Bates, who is 22 years of
ap..;.9.-; Edward Franklin Bates,

--401•1r., 20 years of age; Ronald
Wesley Bates, 16 years of age;
John David Bates, 14 years
of age; and Richard Wayne
Bates, who is 12 years of age;
that the parties to this cause
have lived separate and apart,
without any cohabitation and
sl-'fhout interruption, for more

than five (5) years prior to
the filing of this Bill of Com-
plaint, and that the separation
between the parties is beyond
any reasonable hope or expec-
tation of reconciliation.
The Bill then prays that the

Complainant may be divorced
A VINCULO MATRIMONII
from the Defendant, Peggy
Joan Bates; and for such oth-
er and further relief as the
nature of his case may re-
quire.

COURT ORDER
It is thereupon this 24th

day of October, 1972, by the
Circuit Court for Frederick
County, Maryland, sitting as
a Court of Equity, ORDER-
ED that the Complainant give
notice to the Defendant of the
object and substance of this
Bill, by causing a copy of
this Order to be inserted in
some newspaper published in
the County of Frederick, once
each week for four successive
weeks before the 25th day of
November, 1972, commanding
her to be and appear in this
Court, in person or by solici-
tor, on or before the 26th day
of December, 1972, and show
cause, if any she has, why a
Decree should not be passed
as prayed.

ELLIS C. WACHTER
Clerk of the Circuit
Court for Frederick
County, Maryland

NIKIRK AND NIKIRK
By Edwin F. Nikirk, II
Solicitors for Complainant
110 North Court Street
Frederick, Maryland
662-1781
Filed October 24, 1972
TRUE COPY TEST

Ellis C. Wachter, Clerk
11i2l4t

They arrived in such numbers
that at one time the officials
of William Penn's Province
feared that the colony would
be taken over by the "wild
Scots." These fears were well
justified for that very state
of affairs came to pass in due
time. As a matter of fact the
War of the American Revolu-
tion was also known in Penn-
sylvania and Maryland as the
"Scotch-Irish Rebellion."

Willfati, (1) Gilliland and his
family, after a brief stay at
the Forks of the Delaware,
followed the tide of emigration
to the then frontier. The
Scotch were an independant
people and they preferred a
"good fight" to all other rec-
reation. There was method to
the senior William Penn's
"madness." There was a fron-
tier to be held and defended
- so - he encouraged the
Scotch settlers to settle on the
frontier. He believed they
would "take care of the In-
dians" no matter how the na-
tives were tricked and cheat-
ed by the white man. In jus-
tice it must be said that Wil-
liam Penn, the Founder, tried,
in his way, to deal justly with
the resident tribes, but his
immediate descendants were of
"another breed." Trouble
came only too soon-but the
Scotch of the border settle-
ments held their ground.

The very early Gillelan (Gil-
liland) graves are to be
found in Great Conewago
churchyard, at Hunterstown, in

what is now Adams County,
Pennsylvania (Straban Town-

ship). According to tradition

there are some Gilliland

graves (now unmarked) in the
Presbyterian section of t h e

old churchyard at "the Pines",

near New Chester in Adams
County. Now owned by a
Lutheran congregation it was
at one time the site of a
Presbyterian church and bur-
ial ground. These same peo-

ple became at an early date,
part of the Great Conewago
Presbyterian church and sold
their church edifice and lands
to the Lutherans - retaining
only their part of the old
graveyard.

In the Great Conewago
churchyard are found the fol-
lowing Gilliland (Gillelan)
graves:

1. In memory of Catharine
Gilliland, wife of William Gil-

lilAnd, and who departed this
e, August 13, 1798, aged 45

years.
Note: Catharine, the wife

of William Cilliland, was born

Catharine Fleming and other
members of her family are in-

LEt;AL NOTICE
STATE OF MARYLAND

NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT
AND

NOTTCE TO CREDITORS
TO ALL PERSONS INTER-
ESTED IN THE ESTATE OF
GRANT J. LONG
This is to give notice that

the undersigned, Ralph Long
whose address is R.F.D. #1,
Box 133, Rocky Ridge, Md.
21778 was, on October 26,
1972, appointed personal rep-
resentative of the estate of
Grant J. Long who died on
October 21, 1972, with a will.

All persons having ony ob-
jection to such appointment
(or to the probate of the de-
cedent's will) shall file the
same with the Register of
Wills of Frederick County on
or before April 26, 1973 (six
months from the date of such

appointment).
All persons having claims

against the decedent must pre-

sent their claims to the un-

dersigned, or file the same

with the said Register of Wills

on or before six months from
the date of such appointment.
Any claim not so filed on

or before such date, or any
extension thereof povided by
law, shall be unenforceable
thereafter.

RALPH LONG
Personal Representative

Thomas M. Eichelberger
• Register of Wills
Date of first
publication:
November 2, 1972-3t

Discount
Prices

3 Rooms New
Furniture $288.00

Open Mon.

*WELCOME*
Low - Rate

Bank - Financing

Terms To
Suit You

9x12 RUGS

$6.90

See The New "Siesta" Gallery

SHEPLEY'S INC.
15 WATER ST. THURMONT, MD.

Phone 271-7066

& Fri., 9-9; Tues., Thurs., Sat., 9-6; Wed., 9-1

terred at Great Conewago.
2. In memory of William

Gilliland, who departed this
life, July 7, 1831, aged 78
years, 5 months, and 25 days.
Note: This William (1) Gil-

liland, born, according to his
tombstone in 1753, was prob-
ably the son of the pioneer
member of the family, anoth-
er William (1) Gilliland, the
first of his immediate clan to
emigrate to Penn's Province.
Probably this early settler
along with other members of
his family, are buried in the
churchyard at "the Pines."

3. In memory of Samuel
Gilliland, late Surgeon of the
United States Army, died Sep-
tember 16, 1817, aged 37
years.

Note: This inscription
speaks for itself. Dr. Gillil-
and was a son of William (2)
and Catharine (Fleming) Gil-
liland. He died unmarried and
comparatively young.
The notes on the Gilliland

(Gillelan) clan of the Prov-
ince of Pennsylvania and
Tom's Creek Hundred will be
continued in this series next
week.

Use Classifieds

4231hle
Facts

•

tve

Luke wrote in the Bible
that "Judge not, and ye shall
not be judged: condemn not,
and ye shall not be con-
demned: forgive, and ye shall
be forgiven." (Luke 6:37)

St. John once said: "If we
say we have no sin, we
deceive ourselves, and .the
truth is not in us. If we
confess our sins. He is faithful
and just, and will forgive us
our sins and cleanse us from
all unrighteousness."

For a free pamphlet by a
top theologian on how to
cope with guilt and forgive-
ness, write to: Room 220,
Lutherna Laymen's League,
2185 Hampton Avenue, St.
Louis, Mo. 63139.

LEGAL NOTICE
STATE OF MARYLAND

NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT
AND

NOTICE TO CREDITORS
TO ALL PERSONS INTER-
ESTED IN THE ESTATE OF
BESSIE KAUFMAN STAUF-
FER
This is to give ntoice that

the undersigned, Anna Marie
Hughes, Tony Tank, Salisbury,
Md. 21801; Margaret Virginia
Watkins, 137 Melba Drive,
Jensen Beach, Fla. 33457; and
Helen Stauffer gwanson, 100
Fairview Ave., Frederick, Md.
21701 were on October 26,
1972, appointed personal rep-
resentative of the estate of
Bessie Kaufman Stauffer who
died on October 22, 1972, witha 

will. 
All persons having any ob-

jection to such appointment
(or to the probate of the de-
cedents' will) shall file the
same with the Register of
Wills of Frederick County on
or before April 26, 1973.

All persons having claims
against the decedent must
present their claims to the
undersigned, or file the same
with the said Register of Wills
on or before six months from
the date of such appointment.
Any claim not so filed on or

before such date, or any ex-
tension thereof provided by
law, shall be unenforceable

thereafter.
Anna Marie Hughes

Margaret Virginia Watkins

Helen Stauffer Swanson
Personal Representative

Thomas M. Eichelberger
Register of Wills

Date of first
publication:
November 2, 1972-3t

Perspectives In Learning By Hazel Brown
Revolutionary Tools
For Learning
The youngsters who are fort-

unate enough to be participat-
ing in studies and projects in-
volving automated learning de-
vices are experimenting with
the learning systems of the
future. Computer-based, mul-
tisensory learning systems
such as the talking typewrit-
ers and computer teaching
machines are proving to be
very exciting and motivating.

Studies done in Chicago,
New York, Philadelphia, and
Palo Alto have brought inter-
esting results. Reports of rap-
id progress in learning by pu-
pils have been frequent even
with retarded and emotianally
disturbed sutdents. It would
appear that the multi-sensory
devices offer some form of mo-
ivation to the learner which
is often missing in other ap-
proaches.
The talking typewriter is

frequently used to teach young
children to learn to read. It
looks like a typewriter with
a large keyboard. Above the
typewriter is a screen and a
microphone, and a computer-
controlled recorder is inside
the machine. Tee audio and
video materials are program-
med for each individual stu-
dent.
Omar K. Moore, who first de-

veloped the talking typewrit-
er in the early 1960's, used it
initially for teaching three
and ." ur year-olds to read.

the 1)eauty of it all
by barbara weber

fashion and beauty director
holiday magic, inc. IR

What's New for Night?
Evening clothes needn't be

restricting, uncomfortable ...
and this fall they won't be.
The new easy-fitting longs
look good and you feel good
in them. Short dresses are of
soft fabric, easy styling.
Meant to go with the new
alluring flower garden eye
shades like plum and blue-
berry.
There will be no end to

those halters and bare backs
of summer. It's a'rnost as if
the daring
decollete has
taken a back-
ward turn!
So don't for-
g et lots of
moisture for
a silky,
smooth skin.
And why not
"blush" your
back with a
bit of bronzer or transparent
gel. And around your bare
shoulders? Spanish shawls are
now swirling in at the most
posh evening functions.
The latest evening color-

navy. Surprised? Long a hit
for daytime, navy now makes
a beautifully understated en-
trance on the evening scene.
Although it's not predicted as
a replacement for black, it
now looks like the newest
color for after five. And it's
offset so smashingly with the
new deeper eye shadows and
lip shades. Lip shades-reds
of course.
And-only for you who are

especially daring and craving
something new-well, here it
is: nails lacquered black! You
who were intrigued by Liza
a la Cabaret might prefer
green. But for me, I prefer
the shades of pinks, reds and
plums. They're so much pret-
tier and more feminine, the
way you and the men in your
life want you to look at night!

:3UNE
EES

with a
HOMELITE

EZTM
Chain Saw

Reach up and prune with the
extra light E-Z saw. Prune,
limb, clear away storm dam-
age fastcr and better than
ever.
Quick starting. Positive

manual oiler. Proven depend-
able design.

Try a Hornelite E-Z saw this week.

HOME
EQUIPMENT
CENTER

THURMONT, MD.
Phone 271-2700

Since the initial development
of the concept, the talking
typewriter has been improved
and now has hundreds of
available software programs
in the areas of reading, com-
position, grammer, spelling and
listening.
The early talking typewrit-

er has grown into very com-
plex multisensory systems
such as the IBM 1500 Instruc-
tional System which can teach
the student any subject, up-
date student records automat-
ically and even grade the
work of each student.
Most computer - based ma-

chines can present material
to students, require a response
to the material, evaluate the

response and then supply the
student with additional infor-
mation. Some of the more so-
phisticated machines are cap-
able of reading print and au-
tomatically filing information
into electronic storage files so
that the teacher can read it
later.
The students who are meet-

ing success in learning with
the teaching machines have a
tendency to develop self-ac-
tivity, independence, motiva-
tion, and satisfaction in cor-
rect • responses. They are able
"to work independently", ex-
periment with new ideas, and
are not fearful of failure.

Educators are saying that
sorn tudents enjoy teaching

machines because they can be
cmopetitive wi th the equip-
ment without the social impli-
cations of failing. In other
words, they can sit down in
front of a talking typewriter
and try to "beat" it. The ma-
chine is programmed so that
the student frequently wins.
"Beating" the machine helps
the student overcome his own
lack of learning, his feeling
of inferiority and his lack of
self-confidence.
Teaching machines and null-

tisensory learning devices are
destined to revolutionize edu-
cation. They aren't going to
replace teachers, but they will
become revolutionary tools for
learning.

for sale.
at Itxaco!

lexaco
Cheerleader
Doll ...only $7.95
Looks like the real Texaco -cheerleaders
'you see on TV. 2 extra outfits included.
11 inches tall. Movable arms
for leading cheers.

TexacoTankTruck
only $7.95
Just like the big Texaco tank trucks
that bring gasoline to your nearby Texa-Zi
Service Station. 23 inches long. Sturdily

built for young truckdrivers.

No other purchase required, and you can use your Texaco Tra
vel Card.,

Available Through Your Local Texaco Dealer

(9)tc}la1LeL

Twin gold bands unite in a
ring that symbolizes the love
of husband and wife. Brilliant
synthetic birthstones mark the
birth month of each child. Truly
a gift Mother will cherish.
Grandmothers love them too.

From $14.88

WE wOMOE

master charge

I
BANKAMERICAIM

PV(IV•ill, ei

Ea. Additional„
Birthstone... 0

ROYAL JEWEL
BOX

42 BALTIMORE STREET
GETTYSBURG, PENNSYLVANIA

Phone 334-1314
Other lc-rations include Hanover, Waynesboro, York.

Chambersburg and Carlisle
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OPEN LINE
By

Congressman Goodlo,e Byron
Maryland--Sixth District

The following questions
were typical of the kind asked
of me in recent weeks. Let-
ters should be sent to me c/o
U. S. House of Representa-
tives, Washington, D.C. 20515.
Why must servicemen pay

both Federal and State income
taxes, since many of them are
not even in the U. S. for the
large part of their military
obligation?
The soldier - Sailor Relief

Act requires that servicemen
pay income taxes in their
state of permanent residence.
There is consideration being
given in Congress, however,
for modifying this legislation
to give additional relief to our
G.I.'s. I would, of course, sup-
port such a move and shall
keep you informed of any con-
crete efforts in this direction
when they occur.
Where can I obtain infor-

mation on the Youth Conser-
vation Corps?
Young men and women 15

through 18 years of age
should contact the Forest Ser-
vice, U. S. Department of Ag-
riculture, Washington, D. C.
20250 or the U.S. Department
of Interior, Washington, D. C.
20240.
My father worked in the

mines for 30 years before he
had to stop because of a
breathing difficulty. He filed
for black lung benefits but
was denied. I wonder if you
could aid us?
Upon receipt of your letter

my office contacted the Social
Security Administration in

LiBRARY HOURS

Mon., Tue., Wed., Fri., 2:30-5
Thursday 10-12 - 2:30-5

Saturday, 9-12
Evenings: Mon., Tue., Wed.

6:30 - 9

MIIIMEMIE1.2&agEMSORMINIMI

Business Services
PATRONIZE our advertisers.
These firms are reliable and
have proven through the years
that they handle only quality
products and offer skilled
professional service and ad-
vice to their patrons.

THE GAS SERVICE (ii) PEOPLE PREFER

THE MATTHEWS

GAS COMPANY

Emmitsburg - Thurmont

ININIMEN=11111•11=

Hanover Maternity Shop

Complete Line Of
MATERNITY WEAR

Childrens' Wear to Size 61
Danskin Leotards, Tights &
Trunks — Shower Gifts
Selva Dance Footwear

41 Frederick St., Hanover, Pa.

Coffman Jewelers
28 Baltimore St.

Gettysburg, Pa.

OMEGA WATCHES
(ORANGE BLOSSOM
DIAMOND RINGS)

DR. R. P. KLINGER, JR.

Optometrist

19 East Main Street
EMMITSBURG, MD.

Eyes Examined-Glasses Fitted
Complete Optical Repairs

HOURS
MONDAY: 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.
(Other Evenings By Appoint.)

PHONE
WESTMINSTER TI 8-8340

assimmimme

WILSON

Funeral Home

EMMITSBURG, MD.

Phones:

Emmitsburg 447-6244

Fairfield 642-8642

Baltimore. As you are now
aware, based on a review of
the records and your addition-
al evidence, benefits have been
approved for your father. In-
dividuals experiencing similar
difficulty in obtaining bene-
fits justly due them should
feel free to contact my office
for assistance.

I am w,riting to tell you that
it is very hard to get a re-
pair man out to my house to
fix broken appliances. People
are ready and willing to sell
you appliances but seem pret-
ty reluctant to service them.
Cant' something be done?

Here's a possible solution—
why not contact the Major
Appliance Consumer Action
Panel (MACAP). MACAP was
founded two years ago by
several trade associations to
solve difficulties between con-
sumers and manufacturers of
freezers, stoves, ovens, refrig-
erators, washers, dryers, dish-
washers and air conditioners.
According to the Office of Con-
sumer Affairs, "MACAP is an
important organization capable
of making authoritative recom-
mendations toward equitable
resolutions of problems aris-
ing between the consumer and
the home-appliance industry.
The panel has been open-hand-
ed and fair in ts dealing with
the consumer and the indus-
try." The organization ap-
parently wants to help more
consumers, so if you have an
appliance problem, such as re-
pair service, drop them a line
at 20 North Wacker Drive,
Chicago, Illinois 60606. Re-
member though, it is usually
better to discuss your com-
plaint first with the dealer
from whom you bought the ap-
pliance.

TUESDAY NIGHT
MIXED LEAGUE
(Rainbow Lanes)

W L
Outcasts  20 10
Mayberry R.F.D.  17 13
Scatter Pins  16 14
Bell's Snack Bar  16 14
Taney Supply  13 17
Unknowns  13 17
Misfits  13 17
Ramblers  12 18

Ladies' high game, Marie
Rederick, 143 high set, Barb
Crapster, 334. Men's high
game, Donald Shipley, 123;
high set, Bob Slick, 353.

LEGAL

ORDER OF PUBLICATION
NO. 1213 ADOPTIONS

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT
FOR FREDERICK COUNTY,

MARYLAND
The object of this Petition

is the adoption of a minor
child by the Petitioners named
in said proceedings.
The Petition states that a

male child, Richard Douglas
Sharer, Jr., born on April 1,
1967; the mother of said minor
child being Georgeann Flor-
ence Sharer whose last known
address was Box 11, Court 55,
Route 4, Gettysburg, Adams
County, Pennsylvania 18325;
that said minor child has been
in the constant care and cus-
tody of the Petitioners since
February 3, 1968. That the
natural mother of the child
to be adopted is a non-resident
of the State of Maryland and
her last known address being
Box 11, Court 55, Route R.F.D.
4r4, Gettysburg, Adams Coun-
ty, Pennsylvania, 18325.
The Petition prays that the

minor child be declared the
adopted child of the Petition-
ers; and for such other and
further relief as the nature
of their case may require.

It s thereupon this 25th day
of October, 1972, by the Cir-
cuit Court for Frederick Coun-
ty, sitting as a Court of Equi-
ty, and by the authority there-
of, ORDERED that the Pe-
titioners give notice to the
said non-resident mother,
Georgeann Florence Sharer, of
the object and substance of
this Pettiion by causing a copy
of the same to be published in
some newspaper published in
Frederick once a week for four
successive weeks prior to the
2nd day of December, 1972,
commanding her to be and
appear in this Court in per-
son or by solicitor on or be-
fore the 2nd day of January,
1973.

ELLIS C. WACHTER
Clerk of the Circuit
Court for Frederick
County, Maryland

FREDERICK J. BOWER
Solicitor for Petitioners
100 West Church Street
Frederick, Maryland
662-5155
Filed October 24, 1972
TRUE COPY TEST

Ellis C. Wachter, Clerk
11 24t

1 We think a pressure cooker should
save time, have a pressure regulator and
automatic air vent.

2 Second thought • an electric pressure
cookei with automatic heat . and
DuPont TEFLON" interior cooking sur-
face tor no stick cooking, no-scour
clean-up.

THANKSGIVING SPECIAL

PRESTO
THINKS
TWICE
4 qt size

6 qt. size

THINK TWICE.... AND YOU'LL BUY A PRESTO ELECTRIC PRESSURE COOKER

GEO. M. ZERrING
HARDWARE, INC. _

BALTIMORE ST. GETTYSBURG
Phone 717-334-1122

Free Parking Rear of Store

LEGAL NOTICE

NO. 24,037 EQUITY IN THE
CIRCUIT COURT FOR
FREDERICK COUNTY,
MARYLAND

* * *

CATHY S. LOCKE
30 Hamilton Avenue
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Vs.
JAMES E. LOCKE, JR.
M0470
State Correctional Institution
Dallas, Pennsylvania 18612

* * *

ORDER OF PUBLICATION
The Bill of Complaint is a

suit to procure a divorce A
VINCULO MATRIMONII
from the Defendant, James E.
Locke, Jr.
The Bill recites that the

Complainant is a resident of
Frederick County, State of
Maryland, where she has re-
sided for more than one year
last past; that the Defendant
is a non-resident of the State
of Maryland, whose last
known address was No.
M0470, State Correctional In-
stitution, Dallas, Pennsylvan-
ia 18612; that the parties to
this cause were married on
the 23rd day of February,
1967, at Middletown, Mary-
land, by a regularly ordained
Minister of the Gospel; that
as a result of the said mar-
riage one child was born,
namely, James Edward Locke,
four years of age, who is in
the Custody of the Complain-
ant; that the parties to this
cause have voluntarily lived
separate and apart, without
any cohabitation, for more
than eighteen months prior to
the filing of the Bill of Com-
plaint, and that the separa-
tion between the parties is
beyond any reasonable hope
or expectation of reconcilia-
tion.
The Bill then prays that

the Complainant may be di-
vorced A VINCULO MATRI-
MONII from the Defendant,
James E. Locke, Jr.; that she
may be awarded the care and
custody of the infant child,
James E. Locke; that the Com-
plainant may be awarded an
adequate sum of money for
the support and maintenance
of the infant child in the pro-
ceedings mentioned; and for
such other and further relief
as the nature of her case may
require.

COURT ORDER
It is thereupon this 2nd day

of November, 1972, by the
Circuit Court for Frederick
County, Maryland, sitting as
a Court of Equity, ORDERED
that the Complainant give no-
tice to the Defendant of the
object and substance of this
Bill by causing a copy of this
Order to be inserted in some
newspaper published in the
County of Frederick, once each
week for four successive
weeks before the 9th day of
December, 1972, commanding
him to be and appear in this
Court, in person or by solici-
tor, on or before the 9th day
of January, 1973, and show
cause, if any he has, why a
Decree should not be passed
as prayed.

ELLIS C. WACHTER
Clerk of the Circuit
Court for Frederick
County Maryland

NIKIRK AND NIKIRK
By Edwin F. Nikirk
Solicitors for Complainant
110 North Court Street
Frederick, Maryland
662-1781
Filed November 2, 1972
TRUE COPY TEST

Ellis C. Wachter, Clerk
111914t

LEGAL NOTICE

NO. 24,030 EQUITY IN THE
CIRCUIT COURT FOR
FREDERICK COUNTY,
MARYLAND

* * *

CHARLES F. ERVIN
Route 5, Box 180A
Frederick, Maryland

Vs.
SHIRLEY ANNE ERVIN
6821 Nashville
Lubbock, Texas 79413.

* * *

ORDER OF PUBLICATION
The Bill of Complaint is a

suit to procure a divorce A
VINCULO MATRIMONII
from the Defendant, Shirley
Anne Ervin.
The Bill recites that the

Complainant is a resident of
Frederick County, State of
Maryland, where he has re-
sided for more than one year
last past; that the Defendant
is a non-resident of the State
of Maryland, whose last known
address was 6821 Nashville,
Lubbock, Texas, 79413; that
the parties to this cause were
married on the 22nd day of
August, 1970, at Frederick,
Maryland, by Father Becker;
that as a result of the mar-
riage between the parties to
this cause no child or children
were born; that since the mar-
riage of the parties to this
cause the Complainant has al-
ways conducted himself in a
kind, chaste, and dutiful man-
ner towards the Defendant;
that the Defendant, without
just cause or reason, did
abandon and desert the Com-
plainant, declaring her inten-
tion to live with him no long-
er as husband and wife, that
said desertion was deliberate
and final, and that the separ-
ation between the parties has
continued uninterruptedly for
more than eighteen months

prior to the filing of the Bill
of Complaint, and that the
separation between the part-
ies to this cause is beyond
any reasonable hope or ex-
pectation of a reconciliation.
The Bill then prays that the

Complainant may be divorced
A VINCULO MATRIMONII
from the Defendant, Shirley
Anne Ervin; and for such oth-
er and further relief as the
nature of his case may re-
quire.

COURT ORDER
It is thereupon this 31

day of October, 1972, by the
Circuit Court for Frederick
County, Maryland, sitting as
a Court of Equity, ORDERED
that the Complainant give no-
tice to the Defendant of the
object and substance of this
Bill by causing a copy of this
Order to be inserted in some
newspaper published in the
County of Frederick, once
each week for four succes-
sive weeks before the 9th day
of December, 1972, command-
ing her to be and appear in
this Court, in person or by
solicitor, on or before the 9th
day of January, 1973, and
show cause, if any she has,
why a Decree should not be
passed as prayed.

ELLIS C. WACHTER
Clerk of the Circuit
Court for Frederick
County, Maryland

NIKIRK AND NIKIRK
By Edwin F. Nikirk
Solicitor for Complainant
110 North Court Street
Frederick, Maryland
662-1781
Filed October 31, 1972
TRUE COPY TEST

Ellis Cfl Wachter, Clerk
11914t

NOW IS THE TIME FOR YOU TO RELAX
Ed 61-d MA Th.

VISIT YOUR FAVORITE AREA RESTAURANT
For a Special Meal and Beverage

VISIT THE

BLUE DUCK INN
Waynesboro Road, Emmitsburg, Md.

CRAB FEED
WEDNESDAY — FRIDAY

7:00 - 10:00 P.M.

ALL YOU CAN EAT

3.00
STOP IN FOR

YOUR FAVORITE
COCKTAILS & MIXED DRINKS

WINE & BEER
ALONG WITH OUR EXCELLENT'

FOOD FROM THE MENU
—SPECIAL FEATURE—

DANCING
Saturday and Sunday Nights

For Your Pleasure

BLUE DUCK INN
Waynesboro Road, Emmitsburg, Md.

The Ott House
Pub & Restaurant

Phone 301-447-2625

SUBS AND PIZZAS

Complete Line Of

WINES & BEERS

Complete Carry-Out Service

FAMILY STYLE HOME COOKING

DAILY SPECIALS

BANQUETS SUNDAY DINNERS

BLUE RIDGE SUMMIT, PA. 17214

v's Corner 717-794-5122

no matter what shape
your f-m radio dial is...

G8tareo
100

V ?it AT,
711

Sti

is right in the middle!
,qtetea P,oulid et --PcnufiV Jttio,i0

ABC-FM NEWS FREDERICK, MD.

Hawaii has the world's largest
11

active and inactive volcanoes.:

The pa/m.14 pesfravi
EMMITSBURG, MARYLAND

HOME COOKING OUR SPECIALTY
Dinners Daily Specials

Homemade Soups
Pizza - Sandwiches - Subs
CHICKEN - SOFT SHELLS

OYSTERS - SPAGHETTI

—Carry-Out Service—

We Serve Your Favorite Beer and Wine

HOURS: 0:30 A.M. - 11 P.M. Daily

—Closed Sunday—

THE PALMS RESTAURANT
Emmitsburg, Md. Phone 447-2303, 447-2991

BLUE MOUNTAIN INN
CRAB HOUSE

Rt. 806, 2 Miles South of Thurmont
Phone 301-271-2190

Your Choice Of One
FRESHLY STEAMED CRABS
SHRIMP (Steamed & Fried)

OYSTERS (Fried, Half Shell, Stew) in seasqp
CLAMS (Steamed & Fried)

ALL YOU CAN EAT $4.50
COCKTAILS AND MIXED DRINKS

—CARRY-OUT SERVICE—

CRABS: Wholesale and Retail
All Popular Beers Soft Drinks

CRABS TO TAKE OUT
$2.50 Dozen $15 Bushel

HOURS: Tues., Wed., Thurs., 9 A.M. - 12 P.M.
Friday, Saturday, 9 A.M. - 1 A.M.

Sun., 1 P.M. - 10 P.M. — Closed Monday

'4.••••••••••••••••••••••••

• Monday Niaht :•

• Football 
*
•• •

• 
Special• •

• YI 8:30 til 12:00 •
••

• e? FREE BUFFET :
•
• 10c Off All Mixed Drinks • 1••
• SEE THE FALCONS AND THE REDSKINS -11 ,

• On The Blarney Room's Large Color TV
• 

•-..'
•

• • 1
• :• • :• • ''• •
•

SHAMROCK RESTAURANT
Maryland's Finest Seafood

6 Miles South of Emmitsburg
271-7882 271-2912

. 4,.••••••••••••••••••••••••A

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 17

DON BOLLINGER TRIO
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 18

THE AMALGAMATION

PEACE LIGHT INN
ON THE BATTLEFIELD

GETTYSBURG, PA.
Dancing 9:30 'Ti! 12:30

AT AT

BIG BOY
FAMILY RESTAURANT

Stelnwehr Avenue
Gettysburg, Pa.

Sao. Giro Thum T am. to p.a..
& Sat.? arm. to Waite*

.1‘
1
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FOR SALE-1971 Pinto, 11,000
miles, 4 speed, green paint.
Call 447-2519 between 6 and
7 p.m. 11.1162tp

FOR SALE—Motorcycle, '66
BSA, 650cc Lightning. Kept
in storage, only 2,700 miles.
Bike like new condition.
Will trade for pickup truck
or sell for best offer. Phone
447-2814. 1111612t

FOR SALE—Household goods,
very reasonable. Call 447-
2647. it

FOR SALE—Springfield Deer
Rifle, 306, semi-automatic, 8
shot. Phone 447-2871. ltp

FOR SALE — 1958 Ford 1/2-
Ton Pickup, V-8, new tires,
runs good. Good Farm
Truck. For more inform.,
447-2814. 11 11612tp

FOR SALE—Come to Frazer's
Auto Mart, Blue Ridge Sum-
mit for that clean used ear
and save. Frazer's Auto

Mart. 301-241-3411.
11I214tp

FOR SALE-1971 Dutch Craft
21 ft. travel trailer, self-
contained, sleeps 6, full
bathroom, full kitchen, and
furnace. Excellent condi-
tion. Priced to sell. Fraz-
er's Auto Mart, Blue Ridge
Summit. Phone 241- 3411.

111214tp

FOR SALE—Stove and Fire-
place wood. Jacob E. Baker,
phone 447-2670. tf

FOR SALE—Men's work shoes
and basketball shoes. Also
Tingley rubbers at Emmits-
burg Feed and Farm Sup-
ply. E. Main St.

NOTICE—No hunting or tres-
passing for any purpose on
my land on Creamery Rd.,
Emmitsburg R2. Legal ac-
tion will be taken against
violators.

111914tp Maurice H. Hobbs

CUSTOM SLAUGHTERING
& PROCESSING OF BEEF

-.Cat and wrapped for the
freezei to your spacircations.
NoRMAN SHRIVER, JR.

Phone 447-2255 - Emmitsburg
We sell beef by half or

quarters.

FOR SALE — i'sed Applianc-
,. es—Refrigerators, FT eezer,
Ranges. See these bargains
at Reaves Electric Co., W.
Main St., Emrnitsburg, Md.
Phone 447-2497. tf

GOOD USED CARS — For-
eign and domestic Re-con-
ditioned and priced to sell
—bank financing available.
Dee Gee Imports, Fairfield
Rd., Gettysburg, Pa.

AWNINGS

takR PORTS

PATIO COVERS
PORCH ENCLOSURES

FIBERGLASS AWNING CO.

127 York St.
Pa. - Ph. 334-4612

PIANO — Kimball — Walnut.
You too, may have a rea-
sonably-priced piano with-
out sacrificing quality. see

this before you buy. Liber-
al trade-in now at Menchey
Music Service, 1100 Carlisle
St., Clearview Shopping
Center, Hanover.

NOTICE The Datsun Pick-
up — Definitely your best
buy — Drive a Datsun arid
then decide. Dee Gee Im-
ports, Inc., Fairfield Rd.,
Gettysburg, Pa.

_ -
RONALD J. SHORB

Ceramic Tile
Contractor

Baths-Kitchens-Flagstone

Wall-to-Wall Carpet
Armstrong Floor Covering

Free Etsimates

Phone 271-7252

Thurmont, Md.

ATTENTION FARMERS
Hauling to Auction Everyday

J. E. WATKINS
Dealer rri Livestock
Emmitsburg,

Phone 447-2347

New & Used Guns For Sale
Licensed Handgun Dealer

GUNS WANTED

Gene's Gun Shop
Eugene Bankard

Emmitsburg, R.D. 2, Md.
Phone 447-2869

Guns bought, sold & renaired

tf

NOTICE--No hunting or tres_
passing for any Purpose on
my land near Tom's Creek
Church Road. Violators win

be prosecuted.
Virgie Valentine

R2, Emmitsburg

10119110tp

COUNTRY BUTCHERING —
Rocky Ridge Vol. Fire Co.,
Sat., Dec. 2. Meat on sale
6 a.m. until? For advance
orders phone 271-2469. Pan-
cakes and sausage break-
fast, 6 a.m. until?

1116 3t

FOR SALE — New home. 3
bedrooms, 11/2 baths, fire-
place, full basement, air-
conditioning, electric heat,
wall-to-wall carpeting. Pric-
ed for quick sale. Call 717-
642-52/2. tf

NOTICE — "The History of
Elias Lutheran Church, 1757-
1972", by Pastor Fearer, is
on sale at the local Church
and Parsonage. The 165
page, hard-back book, is a
limited publication for $10.
Two sections of the book
contain genealogical data
and graveyard inscriptions.

tf

WANTED — Finished carpen-
ter, full time and part time.
See Paul R. Frazer, Blue
Ridge Summit. 301-241-
3411. 111214tp

FOR RENT—Furnished apart-
ment, beautifully redecorat-
ed, modern, furnished apart-
ment with bath and shower.
Private entrance. Also fur-
nished house trailer for
rent. Frazer's Laundromat,
Blue . Ridge Summit area.
See Mrs. Frazer. 241-3411.

111*Itp
• 

SHOOTING MATCH — Sun.,
Nov. 19 at Stouter's Mead-
ow-1 p.m. Benefit Vigilant
Hose Co. Prizes—Turkeys.
Everyone welcome.

10 2614tp
•

NOTICE—N trcapassing on
the property of St Joseph
College Farm. 1026!3tp

NOTICE—No Hunting and No
Trespassing on the Harvey
E. Miller farm at Motter's
Ste' aa 10I12110t

NOTICE No trespassing on
the B. H. Boyle Farms
which include the Papp
farm, the Wilhide farm, the
James H. Boyle farm and
the farmer 14itzger2,1 farm.

tf

.,AiSi. Si." nears what
e,er is secona. oriy a Dat-
sun and then decide. Dee
Gee Imports Ina, Route
1-16 West. Gettysburg, Pa.

PRINTING
ALL KINDS

Also
Plastic Signs

Wedding Invitations
FAST SERVICE

CHRONICLE PRESS INC.
447-2333 Emmitsburg, Md.

REAL ESTATE
WANTED

Luther N. Martin

Agency
H. Kenneth Seiferd

Salesman

BLUE RIDGE SUMMIT

PENNSYLVANIA

Phone 717-794-2441

FARMERS & DAIRYMEN
Terramycin

Mastitis — Scours Tablets
Injectables

All Veterinarian Supplies
PEOPLES DRUG STORE

tf Gettysburg, Pa.

The Best Used Cars are Found
Where the Best Used Cars
are Solt:.

William (Bill) Sentz
Fairfield Rd.

RD 3 Gettysburg, Pa.
Phone 717-642-5603

isimosimmommi
Rosensteel's

Car Beauty Center

—AUTO WAXING-

110 DePaul St., Emrritsburg

Phone 447-6272

imimm.M111•11111•1111111111.c.',

ZENTZ Auro SALES
Serving You Since 1943

Carlisle St. Gettysburg, Pa.
Open 9-9 Daily

FULL TIME AND
PART TIME

Waitresses & Kitchen
Help Wanted

Experience Desirable
But Not Necessary
SHAMROCK
RESTAURANT
Thurmont, Md.
Phone 271-7882

FOR RENT-2 bedroom apart-
ment in Emmitsburg, $60 a
month plus utilities. Also
house for rent in Emmits-
burg. Call 717-642-5212. tf

FOR RENT— Furnished effi-
ciency apartment, modern
conveniences. Apply Welty's
Market. tf

EARLY POSSESSION
is yours with this 4 bedroom
formstone home having built-
in appliances in kitchen, din-
ing room, living room with
fireplace on large lot for
$27,000.
STROUT REALTY, INC.

117 Carrol St.
Thurmont, Md.

Bob Meunier, Br. Mgr.
Phone 271-2800

Catoctin T-Shirts
Years 73, 74, 75, 76, 77

All Sizes—$3.00

Now Available

Le Roe Shop
Thurmont, Md.

THINK

HANDMADE

GIFTS

J. DEE ONE
FAMILY SHOE

SHOPPE
Thurmont Plaza

THANKSGIVING
SPECIALS

1971 Ply. Gran Cp. 4-Dr. H.T.,
All Power, Air Cond.,
Vinyl Top, 11.000 Actual
Miles; like new, $3595.00

969 Ford LTD 4-Dr.. all Pow-
er, Air Cond., Vinyl Top.
 $1875.00

969 Chev. Impala Custom 2.
Dr. H.T., V-8, Auto.,
Vinyl Top  $1875.00

1972 Dodge I/2 Ton Pickup
Custom Adventure, V - 8,
Auto., Power Steering,
Power Brakes, 4,000 mi.,
Like New  $3250.00

William G. (Bill) Sentz

Fairfield Rd.
RD 3 Gettysburg, Pa.

Phone 717-642-5603

NOTICE — Annual Christmas
Bazaar and Turkey and Oys-
ter Supper, Elias Lutheran
Church, Emmitsburg., Sat.,
Dec. 2, 1972, 3 p.m. until?
Home-baked products, need-
lework and fancy table.
Adults $2.25, children under
12, $1.25. Cary-outs $2.50.
Everyone is welcome.

1111613t

FOR SALE
Stoves, electric & gas, apart-

ment and full-size; refrigerat-
ors, book cases, breakfast sets,
complete living room sets,
nice cedar wardrobe, single
and double beds, floor lamps,
baby cribs, metal kitchen cab-
inets, roll-a-way beds, and oil
heaters.

HA RTLA UB'S
New and Used Furniture

On-The-Square
Emmitsburg, Md.

it

TEXAS REFINERY CORP.
offers high income oppor-
tunity to mature man in Em-
mitsburg area. PLUS reg-
ular cash and vacation bon-
uses, abundant fringe bene-
fits.
Regardless of experience air-
mail A. N. Pate, Pres., Tex-
as Refinery Corp., Box 711,

Fort Worth Texas 76101. it

Taxpayers Ask IRS
Q. I am planning to attend
a convention sponsored by my
employer. Can I deduct trav-
el expenses to and from the
convention?

A. You may deduct the un-
reimbursed travel expenses,
including the cost of meals
and lodging, you incur in at-
tending a convention, but only
if you can show that your at-
tendance benefits or advances
the interest of your own em-
ployment or business. The
agenda of the convention need
not deal specifically with your
official duties. It is sufficient
if the agenda is so related to
your duties and responsibili-
ties that attendance for a bus-
iness purpose is indicated.

If your wife accompanies
you to the business conven-
tion, that portion of the ex-
penses attributable to her tra-
vel, meals, and lodging are
not deductible, unless you can
establish a bona fide business
purpose for her presence. In-
cidental services, such as typ-
ing notes, assisting in enter-
taining customers, etc., are not
sufficient to warrant the de-
duction.

Q. Several of my friends
and I are setting up an in-
vestment club as a partner-
ship. How will we be taxed
on partnership earnings?

A. A partner must include
as income on Schedule E of
Form 1040 his distributive
share (as defined in the part-
nership agreement) of all
partnership earnings, gains,
losses, deductions or credits,
regardless of his actual with-
drawals. The partnership, al-
though it pays no tax, must
file an annual information re-
turn, Form 1065. This shows
the results of the partner-
ship's operations for its tax
year and the items of income,
gain, loss, deduction, or cred-
it affecting its partners' indi-
vidual income tax returns.
For more information on in-

vestment clubs established as
partnerships, see IRS Publi-
cation 550, "Tax Information
on Investment Income and Ex-
penses." It's available free
by dropping a postcard to
your Internal Revenue district
office.

Q. My son is paying his
own college tuition this year.
Will this have any effect Oh
whether or not I can claim
him as a dependent?
A. Yes. Payments for ed'I-

cational expenses are counted
in determining total support.
if you and your son furnish
his total support for the year
and your son spent more on
support items, such as food,
shelter, clothing, education,
etc., than you spent for his
support, you will not be able
to claim him as a dependent.

Q. Is it possible for me to
reduce the amount of tax
withhele from my pay?

A. Yes. This is done by
filing a new W-4 form with
your employer, claiming all
the exemptions to which you
are entitled. In addition, you
may also qualify to claim the
new special withholding allow-
ance. For details, see your
employer or call your local
IRS office.

To Take Vote
Census In Area
Did you vote November 7?

Were you registered but did
not vote?

The Bureau of the Census
will ask these and other ques-
tions about voting activity in
the 1972 national election of
persons 18 and older in a
sample of households in this
area during the week of No-
vember 20-24.

John G. Gibson, Director of
the Bureau's Data Collection
Center in Philadelphia, stres-
sed that no questions will be
asked about party affiliation
or for whom a person voted.
The survey will provide a pro-
file of the typical American
voter and non-voter: age, sex,
residence, education, labor
force status, and family in-
come.

In a similar survey follow-
ing the 1968 presidential elec-
tion, higher voting participa-
tion was found among men,
persons 45 to 64 years, whites,
people living outside the
South, those with higher edu-
cational attainment, larger
family incomes, and in white-
collar occupations.

The voting questions are in
addition to the usual ones
asked in the monthly survey
on employment and unemploy-
ment conducted nationwide by
tae Bureau for the la S. De-
partment of Labor.

Results of this monthly
survey provide a continuing
measure of the economic healtn
of the country. The September
sary saoweo taat employ-
ment continued to rise, while
unemployment was essentialiN
unchanged. The September
unempioyment ie ot
cent was about the same as
in the previous three months,
but below the 6-per cent mark
arouilu iuc it nad nuctuat-
co between late 197t) and May
1972.

Information supplied by in-
dividuals participating in the
sure y is confidential and re-
sults are used only to corn-

The U. 5. Government does not pity kr IN. ttd.e45~11/It IS Ms.!. as I public serv,ce in cooperation with 714.
Peparlamukol Treuury sad Dm Adnililieta GI.

Students Hold Mock Election At MSS
Tuesday, October 31, t h e

seventh and eighth grade stu-
dents at Mother Seton School
had a mock Democratic and
a mock Republican convention.
Beth Miller was the chairlady
and Sue Siske was the vote
tallyer. The purpose of the
conventions was to get repre-
sentatives for George McGov-
ern, Sargent Shriver, Richard
Nixon, and Spiro Agnew, for
the mock election held Nov. 6.

Forty-two students attend-
ed the Democratic Convention'.
Four candidates, Joe Brous-
sard, Paul Carter, Anne Wil-
liams, and Mary Morningstar,
were present to give speech-
es on McGovern views. Arnie
Williams was voted as repre-
sentative for George McGovern
by 21 votes. She picked Mary
Morningstar as her running
mate.

The Democratic delegates to
the Electoral College were as
follows: Terry Baker, Sherry
Topper, Teresa Williard, Brig-
ette Mazyck, Kathy Hartda-
gen, Joe Broussard, Paul
Carter, Stan Antolin, 51 i k e
flobbs, and Greg Dewees.

The Republican Convention
double the Democratic Con-
vention with 86 attending. Tim

Cole, Mike Antolin, Gerald Hol-
land, and Maureen Devlia,

were the four candidates to
give speeches for President
Nixon. Mike Antolin received
the most votes-46. He rep-
resented Richard Nixon at the
mock election and during the
campaign. Mr. Antolin picked
John Gorman as his running
mate. The Republican dele-
gates to the Electoral College
were: Suanne Rockwell, Mark
Hasty, Sandy Hollinger Pa-
tricia Marshall, Angele
Chris Chase, Christine Barry,
Maureen Devlin, Mike Nadol-
ski, and Cecil Krietz.

Thursday, following the con-
ventions, a debate was held.
The Democratic and the Re-
publican teams consisted of
the two nominees and their
campaign managers. They dis-
cussed several important is-
sues including the McGovern
,Vithdrawal Plan, the Paris

e Talks, Taxes,' Inflation,

This Week At

HIGH'S
ICE CREAM

, Pints, Qts. or 1/2 Gal.
1st Pkg. — Reg. Price
2nd Pkg. — 1/2 Price

Briggs Hot Dogs 79c lb.

Gal. Fruit Drinks 59c

Why
Americans own
$54,000,000,000

worth of
U.S. Savings
Bonds.

One good reason is the Payroll Savings
Plan. About three-fourths of all Bonds
are purchased through the Plan. It's
helping Americans save more money
than they ever dreamed they could.
That's because the Payroll Savings

Plan is such an easy way to save. All
you do is sign up where you work and
the amount you specify is set aside from
each paycheck and used to buy U.S.
Savings Bonds. It's the easy way to
build a nest egg.
You've got your reasons to save money.

There's one great way to do it painlessly.
Join the millions who are buying Bonds
the Payroll Savings Way.

(plias:,
".

- -

.,.
-

.
''"-SERIES

.acao 5.C4 •••• •-••••• a- ... avow tt w .• 1 f-C ).-. ,-...)-. t-

Now E Bonds pay 5!4% interest when held to
maturity of 5 years, 10 months (4% the first
year). Bonds are replaced if lost, stolen, or
destroyed. When needed they can be cashed *
at your bank. Interest is not subject to state
or local income taxes, and federal tax may
be deferred until redemption.

Take stock in America.
Buy U.S. Savings Bonds.

and the McGovern Welfare
Plan. Both teams were very
well equipped with facts and
put up good arguments. An-
gela Wivell and Patricia Mar-
shall ran the debate and kept
order.

All during the week of Oc-
tober 30 campaign posters
were put up and paid politic-
al announcements made.
On Monday, Nov. 6, the vot-

ing began at 1:30 and ended
at 2:15. The popular vote re-
sults were: President Nixon,
97; George McGovern, 46, plus
1 vote each for Senator Ed-
ward Kennedy, Gus Hall and
Dr. Spock. The electoral vote
was unanimous with 10 votes
for Ric -d Nixon.

Newspapers are the com-
munity "alarm clocks" ready
to ring out and wake up the
whole town if things start go-
ing wrong.

Area Florists

Complete Course
Mrs. Gerald Freeze and Miss

Cynthia Carbaugh of the Cozy
Bud 'N Vase Shoppe, Thur-
mont, have recently completed
a two day course at the Phil-
adelphia Design School and
Trade Fair held at the George
Washington Motor Lodge,
King of Prussia, Pa. This
show is sponsored by FTD.

There were many top de-
signers and dmeonstrators for
FTD at the show, including
Mr. Guy Goodman, who has
won every FTD Designer of
the Year contest since its be-
ginning, including 1972. Mr.
Goodman has been commis-
sioned by FTD to represent
the Orient and the American
continent in Amsterdam this
month.
The
a

theme of this year's
TradeTd Show was "An Old

e

Fashioned Christmas." Mrs.
Freeze and Miss Carbaugh
have brought back many new
ideas for the Holidays includ-
ing novel items for Christmas.

Stop in at the Cozy Bud 'N
Vase Shoppe soon and let Bar-
bara and Cindy help you with
your Holiday id's.

BAKE SALE
The Dynamics of Emmits

burg will hold a Bake an
Rummage Sale on Saturda:
November 18 at 9 a.m. Th
sale will be held in the Ern
mitsburg Fire Hall and every
one is invited to attend.

OUTDOOR OUTFITTERS
IN THE

THURMONT SHOPPING PLAZA
Phone 271-2275

SPECIAL

30-30 Winchesters
Save $20.00

$79.95

SOME USED GUNS—PRICED RITE

WEAVER SCOPES-10% OFF

Open 9 Til 9

7 Days Per Week

Stud Service
ONE DOLLAR OFF IF ORDER IS
PLACED NOW FOR STUDDING

YOUR WINTER TIRES

—AVOID THE RUSH—

Quality tire S - ervice
E. Main Street Emmitsburg, Md.

Phone 447-2909

PUBLIC SALE I
The undersigned having discontinued housekeeping

will offer at public sale the following:

Blacksmith Tools
Household Goods — Some Antiques

SAT., DECEMBER 2, 1972-10 A.M.

located at 205 E. Main St., in Emmitsburg, Maryland

Tiffany hanging lamp shade, solid bottom chair.
6 plank bottom chairs, dovetail chest of drawers, old
time Regulator wall dock, mantle clock, cedar ward-
robe, oil lamps and lantern, railroad lantern, candle
mold, picture frames, round top trunk, fireplace irons.
mirrors, lap boards, old umbrellas, 5 gal, crock, jugs,
bottles, old tailor shears. flatirons. handbell, cowbells,
old time auto horn, 15 drawer dovetail storage chest.
breakfast set, work top cabinet, double door metal cab-
inet, cedar chest, double door wardrobe with mirrors.
beds, dressers, TV, 3 piece living room suite, reclinin a
chair, coffee, table, hedge trimmers, reel and rotary mow-
ers dishes, pots, pans. 300 amp, elect, welder, large old
time blacksmith anvil, blacksmith forge with motor,
belt drive threading machine, wooden wheel wheelbarrow,
hydraulic jack, wagon pack, iron kettle, all size black-
smith tongs, 2 large double wheel emery wheels with
motors, 3/4 hp. motor, old time floor model drill press,
pipe dyes, other dyes, C clamps, 6" joiner. 1/2" elect, drill,
block and fall, chain binders, coal chisels, horse shoes,
blacksmith hammers, sledge hammers, hatchets, new
and ,used bolts, saw sets, pipe-bench-blacksmith vises,
pipe and socket wrenches, other wrenches, acetylene
welding rods, 20T builders jack, drill bits, old iron, tin
shears, compasses, rakes, shovels crowbars, wrecking
bars, bolt cutters, wheel measure for iron wheels, draw
knife, swedge block, mandrills, acetylene sets, augers,
lot of other small blacksmith tools, 36' double ladder,
many other articles not listed.

TERMS: Cash. Nothing moved '61 settled for.

Lunch Rights — Not Responsible For Accidents

JOSEPH W. WIVELL, Owner
GUS SHANK, Auct.

JUNIOR DOUGHERTY, Clerk
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Signs Of The Season

Mike Shorb, Mike Boyle, Roger Harner
Myers, "we're ready, where's the lift?"

and Gene

Doug Hollinger, Doug Myers, Doug Vaughn, Dwayne

Vaughn and Dianna Vaughn—"Take our picture with the

tree! Please?"

Up goes the tree—"Steady, you're going to drop itf"

Up and ready for the Christmas Holidays.

—Photos Courtesy Walter Crouse

"The best executive is the one 
who

has sense enough to pick good men

to do what he wants done and 
self-

restraint to keep from meddling with

them while they do it." ,

—Theodore Roosevelt

Slate Country

Butchering Sunday
A Country Butchering will

be held and Folk Crafts dem-

onstrated on Sunday, Novem-

ber 19 and Sunday, November

26, at Catoctin Mountain Park.

In making the announce-

ment, Park Superintendent

Franklin D. Pridemore com-

mented: "Many urban dwel-

lers today have never witness-

ed an old time country butch-

ering and many farm families

no longer butcher their own

meat." The butchering dem-

onstration will not include the

actual killing of the hog but

will show how a dressed ani-

mal is cut into the various

cuts of the meat which would

be found in the supermarket

meat case. The hams will be

prepared for smoking, the

chops, loins and ribs cut out,

and sausage ground and stuff-

ed. The fat will be rendered

and lard pressed. Even parts

normally discarded, such as

the head meat, will be utiliz-

ed to make puddin' from whic
h

ponhoss and scrapple will be

made. Fresh ground sausage,

country ham, scrapple and oth-

er pork products my be pu
r-

chased at the demonstration

site or orders will be taken

to be picked up later.

The continuous demonstra-

tion will be held at the Round

Meadow Camp, site of the Folk

Culture Center, which will also

be open with demonstration
s

of traditional mountain craft
s,

such as blacksmithing, pottery

making, shingle and broom

making, spinning, weaving and

the moutain home. The cou
n-

try store will be open wher
e

craftsman - produced articles

may be purchased as well 
as

other local handicrafts.

So heed Superintendent

Pridemore's invitation and set

aside Sunday, November 19 or

26 from 11 a.m. until 4 p.m.

to enjoy the sights and smells

of "butchering day on the

mountain." The demonstra-

tion will be held no matter

what the weather sun, rain or

snow.

"Madrigal Dinner"

At Mt. St. Mary's
The Mount Saint Mary's

College Gleemen and the Belles

of Saint Mary's are busy pre-

paring for the first annual

"Madrigal Dinner" which they

will present in Flynn Hall on

the Mount campus on Friday

evening, December 8. A "Mad-

rigal Dinner" is a celebration

in the style of England's 16th

Century Chirstmas feasts.

The high - ceilinged Flynn

Hall will be heavily decorated

with banners and boughs to

provide the appropriate set-

ting and atmosphere of the

Olde English castle. In full

costumes, the "lord of the

castle" will welcome t h e

guests, trumpeters will sound

the fanfare, and strolling min-

strels and a court jester will

entertain.
The dinner itself will be

served in the full tradition of

the day, with the flaming Was-

sail Bowl, the Boar's Head on

a silver platter, Roast Beef

and Yorkshire Pudding, and

the flaming Plum Pudding.

The Dinner is open to the

public.
Tickets are $5.50 each, and

will be distributed on first-

come, first-served basis. Tick-

ets may be purchased from

any member ot the Mount Glee

Club, or by contacting Mrs.

Higgins at the Mount Saint

Mary's Student Union Build-

ing, or telephone 447-6122,

Ext. 249.

COMING SOON
WALK IN PARTY

BEELINE CLOTHING

PRINCESS HOUSE CRYSTAL

MERLITE COLLECTION OF JEWELRY

WILL BE SHOWN AT

Emmit House Of Beauty
200 W. MAIN ST., EMMITSBURG

NOVEMBER 15 THRU 18

Come in anytime during the week and ask Becky
 or Paula for a

sneak preview. On Thursday Night, Nov. 16, st
arting at 7:30, We Will

Have a Party With Demonstrators Showing Thei
r Own Articles And

To Answer Any Questions. Light Refreshments Wil
l Be Served. Plan

To Be With Us And Start Filling Your Chrsitmas 
Stocking Early!

Name  

Address  

Phone  

—Bring In Coupon Drop In Box and Win A Prize—

Rock Concert At

Gettysburg Monday
The Autobiography, a hus-

band-and-wife musician team,
will give a two hour rock con-
cert Monday, November 20, at
8 p.m. in the Student Union
at Gettysburg College.

The two performers are Rob-
ert Moorman and his wife,

Timmaris. Moorman, a na-
tive of Washington, D. C., is

an ex-convict, former drug de-

pendent, onetime associate of
Dr. Timothy Leary, song

writer, and yoga and black
belt karate instructor. Since

1968, he has been lecturing at

schools, colleges and universi-

ties on the drug issue.

His wife is a song writer,

singer, and musician, and also

a former drug user.

The concert is free and open
to the public.

Call 662-6333 to repre-t a fire

OUTDOOR(
9111.?

MERCURY OUTDOOR CONSULTANT

Be Prepared For

That Lucky Day
Nobody is unlucky all the

time, even a fisherman. By
working hard enough, the

poorest angler will someday

stumble into a big school of

feeding fish. Hopefully, he'll

be able to catch enough then

to make up for all the bad

times.
But what if it happens to

you? If you've never experi-

enced the frenzied action of a
feeding school of fish, then
you'd best be prepared. It's •
something entirely new to
most anglers and many of
them miss out on the fun be-
cause they don't know what to
do. Here are some tips from
the outdoor experts at Mer-
cury outboards that will help
fill your stringer when that
magic moment occurs.
The first item is to have

your boat ready. Fishing tac-
kle, rain gear, lunch and other
clutter can get in your way
fast if you're trying to connect
with some hungry fish. Have
everything in its place. Put
the landing net where it can
be reached quickly.
When fish are seen, mark

the spot immediately. Put
over a weighted marker bony
near the action, or fix your
position by aligning the boat
with natural features on
shore. If you anchor, stay
within easy casting distance
but don't anchor in the school.

Select a lure that looks like
the baitfish being fed upon.
Cast this beyond the school,
let it sink for eight or ten feet,
then retrieve at a moderate
speed. Vary the retrieve until
you find the speed that works.
Fish systematically, work

the lure from one edge of the
school to another. When
someone else has a fish on,
stay out of his way. Land the
fish quickly, with as little
splash as possible. If you're
keeping them to eat, don't
bother stringing until the ac-
tion is over.

It'll end soon enough, say
the lads at Mercury, but you
can prolong the fun by not
spooking the fish any more
than necessary. Stay low in
the boat, don't make noise,
and keep fishing.
Remember that when a

school of fish is put down, it
will soon rise again. Watch
for them in nearby areas. It
may not be necessary to move
elsewhere, for often the school
will come up where they went
down.

Local Youth Takes Second Place In
"Clean Air" Poster Contest

Winners in the poster con-
test on "Clean Air", sponsored
by the Tuberculosis and Res-
piratory Disease Association
of Frederick - Howard - Mont-
gomery Counties for Junior
and Senior High Schools in
Frederick County, and dis-
played at the Fredericktowne
Mall, were recently announced.
Winners of the Junior High

Schools were: Michael Stock-
man, 1st., Thomas Johnson,

$15; Mark Cunningham, 2nd.,

Mother Seton School $10;
Kathy Cecil, 3rd., Thomas

Johnson, $5, and Sue Ann

Rockwell, Mother Seton, Hon-

orable Mention, an award of

appreciation 'from the TB-RD

Association.
Winners of the Senior High

Schools were: John Leather.
man, 1st., Frederick. $15; Dy-

an Jenkins, 2nd., Middletown,

$10; Robert Sherman, 3rd.,

Thomas Johnson, $5; and Hon-

orable Mention, Cindy Bennett,

Frederick, an Award of Ap-

preciation.
Cash awards for both Ju-

nior and Senior High Schools

were made available through

the generosity of the Freder-

ick Womens' Civic Club, Mrs.

J. Vernon Coblentz, Rt. 2, Mid-

dletown, president.

sit * * * ** * * *********** *
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BUSINESS
Each year, more and more

American companies get ac-

tively involved with the state

of the nation; using their

technical know-how and hu-

man resources to help up-

grade it.
Focusing its attention on

affording equal employment

opportunities to racial and

ethnic minority groups and

Th;ough such job training

programs as this, minority

group workers have added

substantially to their skills

and income.

improving the quality of ed-

ucation, one such company,

Union Carbide, conducts

large-scale technical and re-

medial education programs

for both employees and po-

tential employees.
At Oak Ridge, Tennessee,

for example, over 1,500 dis-

advantaged individuals com-

pleted trade courses that have

led to permanent positions

with • Union Carbide and

other corporations. And over

PROGRESS
90 percent of these people

are employed at an average

increase in annual income of

over $3,000.
In the New York area,

Union Carbide is one of six

companies supporting indi-

vidual street academies for

ghetto youths who have drop-

ped out of regular schools.

It is also furnishing partial

funding and manpower assis-

tance for mini-school experi-

ments, in which small groups

of students work together

throughout the year, receiv-

ing counseling not only on

problems affecting their learn-

ing performance, both inside

and out of school, but also

on career planning.This same

process in a New York high

school resulted in increased

attendance from 15 per cent

to 90 per cent.

And at UC's new petro-

chemicals complex at Ponce,

Puerto Rico, nearly 1,000

employees have been receiv-

ing intensive basic on-the-job

training. Nearly half of the

approximately 125 operators

on the payroll two years ago

have been promoted to super-

visors.

Which is saying a lot for

the increasingly important

role that corporate consider-

ation is playing in the state

of the nation.

Thanksgiving Centerpiece
Bronze and Yellow Pom-Poms

Arranged In A Compote

$4.88

A Lovely Addition To Your Holiday Table

A Thoughtful Hostess Gift.

Free Parking In Rear Of Store

Gateway Flower 86 Gift Shop
(On The Square)

Thurmont, Md.
Open Daily

271-4178

LEI5OREcriME
&ER soitE. THE DAWN or HisTowy, MAkt

HAS 5ouG14T To EXPRESS HIMSE
LF

TI4RoU641 HIS ART. AFTER A HARD

PAY OF HUNTING, pi51iNG 
Amp

JUST PLAIN SURVIVING, FOR 
INSTANCE)

EVEN -1)4E CAVEMAN SPENT MUCH OF

1415 LEISURE -rime pizAw}uG om
THE WALLS' OF 1415
R_OCK-HEWN HOME.

OPP'', MODERN ART
CoMES IN MANY

FANTASTIC FORMS.

RANGING FROM
Plc:rime-5 -FAIAITED"
COMPUTERS To -THE

STARTLINGLV UNIQUE.

CARVINGS IN PLASTIC

MARE BY HOME

• CRAFTSMEN.

iVO GET STARtEP

OH YOUR OWN PLASTIC-
CARVINGS, ALL you NeED

S A 3At• 13 tocic or CLEAR
ACRYLIC AMP A WELLER

MI14I-5140P, PACKAGED WITH

A USEFUL It ASSORTMENT,

TO MEET EVERY POWER

CARVING NEED. sy
FOLLOWING THE SIMPLE
1/.15TRuCTi0145 THAT COME

WITH TH; MIMI-SHOP, YOU'LL.

WIND UP' WITH A CURE WHICH,.

WHEN LIGHT 15 PASSER THROUGH

1r, pi5ArrEAR.5 To LEAVE ouLY
)'OUR CARVING—DRAMATICALLY HIGH-

LIGHTED AND SEEM IN6L1 5u5pE4DED IN AI
R.

Classified Ads Offer Good Values

We found out why Pat didn't run an

ad for MOUNTAIN LIQUORS. The

one that usually tells you about the

21 different kinds of cheese, the cold

cuts, beerwurst, pepperoni, hot dogs,

and all the other goodies they carry

to make your entertainment as fun

and simple as possible. The one tell-

ing about the almost unlimited va-

rieties of beer, wine and liquors avail-

able.
BECAUSE

Pat's too busy working on his new ad-

dition, making the store even bigger

so he can make even more goodies

available to folks around here.

SO

When you drop in to see Pat at

MOUNTAIN LIQUORS this week,

would you tell him the addition is

beautiful and that you miss seeing

his ads?

SYLVANIA Entertainment Center
MODEL CL 1471W

*

*
*

*

*

Contemporary style cabinet of Walnut ve-

neers, hardwood solids and decorative non-

wood material

Giant 25 inch diagonal picture

Color Bright 100 picture tube for a sharp,

bright color picta•re

Gibraltar 90 chassis for solid-state perform-

ance and reliability

AFC push button lock in fine tuning—a per-

fect picture even when you change channels

Perma-Tint control locks in pleasing flesh

tones automatically

Instant Color provides perfect color picture in

seconds—no warm-up time required

Versatile AM/FM/FM Stereo Tuner/Ampli-

fier for powerful sound reproduction

50 watts peak music power; 12 watts contin-

uous (RMS) power

Deliaxe Sylvania Model 3000 turntable fea-

tures jam-proof operation

Air suspension wide dispersion speaker sys-

tem includes two 51/4" woofers and two 21/2"

tweeters for stereo; one 6" oval dual-cone

speaker for TV

ONLY '750.00

Myers' Radio & TV Shop
PHONE 447-2202 EMMITSBURG, MD.
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